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Executive Summary

	 The	students	in	the	Morningside	College	2010	Spring	
Advertising	Campaign	class	were	able	to	conduct	an	extensive	
amount	of	research	and	other	preparatory	work	in	order	to	develop	
this	integrated	marketing	plan	for	the	marketing	directors	of	Iowa	
Conservation	Connect.

BRAnd AnALySIS
	 The	Brand	Analysis	is	a	tool	used	to	determine	the	current	
situation	of	the	brand.		The	group	traveled	to	Carroll,	Iowa	in	order	
to	conduct	an	interview	with	some	of	the	staff	of	Agren,	Inc.		This	
interview	allowed	the	group	to	understand	who	potential	users	could	
be,	a	purchase	cycle,	and	geographic	and	seasonal	implications.		Also	
discussed	at	this	time	were	creative	requirements	and	information	
about	competition.

SECOndARy RESEARCh
	 Secondary	Research	was	completed	in	order	to	gain	a	greater	
understanding	about	conservation.		Each	member	of	the	class	gathered	
fifteen	sources	and	summarized	their	content.		These	sources	provided	
information	on:		Benefits	of	Conservation,	Consequences	of	Ignorance,	
Methods	of	Conservation,	Existing	Programs,	and	Marketing	Campaigns	
of	Previous	Conservation	Programs.

PRIMARy RESEARCh
	 Primary	research	was	conducted	in	the	form	of	in	depth	
personal	interviews.		Each	class	member	interviewed	three	landowners	
or	operators.		By	conducting	these	interviews,	the	team	was	able	

to	understand	what	drives	the	decision	making	of	landowners	and	
operators.		Also	discussed	in	the	interviews	was	how	the	target	
audience	accesses	information	and	their	most	frequented	form	of	
media.

TARgET AudIEnCE
	 The	target	audience	is	developed	in	order	to	provide	a	clear	
description	of	who	the	advertising	campaign	is	designed	to	affect.		The	
secondary	and	primary	research	conducted	was	examined	in	order	to	
develop	a	target	audience	description.

S.W.O.T. AnALySIS
	 The	S.W.O.T.	Analysis	was	created	in	order	to	analyze	any	
strengths,	weaknesses,	opportunities,	and	threats		problems	and	
opportunities	of	Iowa	Conservation	Connect.		These	problems	and	
opportunities	are	examined	both	internally	and	externally.		Throughout	
the	development	of	the	S.W.O.T.	a	tagline	for	Iowa	Conservation	
Connect	became	evident.

MARkETIng OBjECTIvE
	 The	marketing	objective	for	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	is	to	
convince	seven	percent	of	Iowa’s	absentee	landowners	to	practice	
conservation	methods	on	their	land	within	Dickinson	County	and	the	
Middle	Raccoon	Watershed	over	the	next	three	years.



5

Executive Summary
POSITIOnIng STATEMEnT
	 The	Positioning	Statement	is	the	mental	picture	that	the	
target	audience	has	of	Iowa	Conservation	Connect.		Iowa	Conservation	
Connect	will	be	positioned	as	a	personalized,	reliable,	educational	
government	program	providing	information	concerning	conservation	
techniques.

TAgLInE
	 The	tagline	provides	an	tone	for	the	advertising	campaign.		This	
tone	is	evident	throughout	the	entire	campaign.		The	tagline	of	Iowa	
Conservation	Connect	is,	“Actively	Protecting	Your	Land.”

CREATIvE STRATEgIES
	 The	creative	strategy	was	developed	by	the	use	of	three	
separate	documents.		The	creative	action	plan	communicates	the	
target	audience,	the	main	claim	of	our	campaign	and	how	to	support	
that	claim,	as	well	as	the	tone	of	the	campaign.		The	creative	brief	asks	
four	main	questions,	what	we	are	trying	to	accomplish,	who	we	are	
talking	to,	what	is	the	most	persuasive	idea	we	can	convey,	and	why	
should	they	believe	it.		The	brand	character	capsule	describes	what	the	
brand	stands	for	in	terms	of	customer	perception.

CREATIvE
	 In	the	creative	section,	the	hands	on	pieces	of	the	advertising	
can	be	found.		From	the	logo	to	the	creative	applications	in	print,	web,	
radio,	and	direct	marketing,	any	hands	on	piece	can	be	seen	in	this	
section.

MEdIA FLOW ChART
	 The	Media	Flow	Chart	lays	out	all	forms	of	media	that	will	be	
utilized	in	the	campaign.		Also	described	is	when	the	media	is	to	be	
utilized.		The	flow	chart	was	made	with	the	idea	of	providing	the	most	
effective	timing	when	implementing	all	communications.

EvEnT MARkETIng
	 Event	marketing	is	used	in	order	to	reach	a	specific	target	
audience.		This	can	be	done	through	original	events,	or	sponsoring	
existing	events.		Iowa	Conservation	Connect	will	be	seen	at	a	booth	in	
several	county	fairs,	providing	informational	opportunities	for	current	
landowners	and	operators	in	the	pilot	areas.		Iowa	Conservation	
Connect	will	also	conduct	a	hayrack	ride	for	elementary	students	in	
the	pilot	areas.		This	event	will	allow	a	younger	generation	education	
about	conservation,	as	well	as	provide	significant	public	relations	in	the	
pilot	watershed	areas.

COnCLuSIOn
	 The	conclusion	provides	a	summary	of	the	entire	advertising	
campaign.		Recommendations	about	implementing	the	advertising	
campaign	are	also	found	in	the	conclusion.		
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	 A	brand	analysis	was	conducted	to	provide	an	understanding	
of	the	company	in	which	we	are	working	along	side.	In	order	to	
present	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	with	a	campaign	that	meets	their	
needs	we	must	first	understand	the	company	as	a	whole	and	gain	an	
understanding	of	their	goals.	

I. COMPAny
 Client name: 
	 Agren,	Inc.	for	the	Iowa	Conservation	District	of	Iowa	(CDI);		
 USDA Grant
 
 Location:  
	 Agren,	Inc.	1238	Heires	Ave.		Carroll,	IA	51401

 key Personnel:  
 Jamie	Ridgely
	 Amy	Dreith							
 
Major Activities: 
	 Iowa	Conservation	Connect	(ICC)	is	one	of	the	major	
activities	Agren	Inc.	is	currently	working	to	implement.	There	are	
three	categories	that	will	be	executed.	First	a	certification	program	
for	operators.	The	operators	will	become	certified	under	Iowa	
Conservation	Connect	as	conservation	friendly;	this	attribute	will	
attract	many	more	landowners	to	that	specific	operator.	Second	is	
installing	a	third	party	assessment	program;	which	will	assess	the	
absentee	landowner’s	land	and	send	the	owner	a	report	card.	Third,	
they	will	provide	a	self	assessment	tool	that	will	help	the	landowner	
communicate	with	the	operator	levels	of	conservation	on	the	land.	

history:
 		 Agren,	Inc.	was	founded	by	brothers	Tom	and	Stan	Buman	in	
1996	as	a	private	consulting	firm	dedicated	to	helping	local	agriculture.	
They	created	the	name	“Agren”	from	the	combination	of	the	words	
agriculture	and	environment,	as	they	strive	to	unite	both.	It	is	their	
goal	to	use	an	entrepreneurial	spirit	to	bring	fresh	and	creative	ideas	to	
each	client.

Mission: 
	 Agren,	Inc	responds	to	agricultural	and	environmental	
challenges	by	providing	comprehensive,	integrated	services	to	groups	
and	individuals	to	positively	impact	natural	resources.	The	Agren	team	
is	dedicated	to	achieving	client	objectives	through	a	commitment	to	
quality	and	excellence.

Corporate objectives:
	 Iowa	Conservation	Connects	main	objective	is	to	put	the	two	
pilot	programs	into	action,	specifically	Dickinson	County,	and	a	multi	
county	area	in	the	Middle	Raccoon	Watershed	area.	As	of	now,	Iowa	
Conservation	Connect	is	focusing	on	awareness	of	the	company;	and	
educating	the	operators	and	absentee	landowners	on	the	array	of	
conservation	techniques	and	the	benefits	they	provide.	
	 Eventually	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	will	establish	a	presence	
throughout	Iowa.	They	would	like	to	see	an	action	level	of	5%	in	the	
next	three	years.	Also,	another	future	goal	is	to	create	pilot	areas	
within other states. 

Brand Analysis 
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Brand Analysis
II. CATEgORy

growth projections: 
	 In	the	next	five	years	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	would	like	to	
see	a	one	to	five	percent	increase	in	farmer’s	participation	in	the	Iowa	
Conservation	Connect	process.	The	long	term	goal	is	to	implement	
Iowa	Conservation	Connect	into	neighboring	states.	
Major partners: 
	 NRCS,	USDA,	CDI,	Agren	inc.,	Farm	Ponds-Mississippi	River	
Watershed,	Iowa	State	University	Extension

Seasonal factors: 
	 Seasonal	factors	exist	for	farmers.	Harvest	and	planting	seasons	
are	busy	months	for	both	farmers	and	major	partners.	This	gives	the	
major	partners	less	time	to	help	promote,	and	answer	questions,	and	
calls	about	Iowa	Conservation	Connect.	
	 Deer,	pheasant,	and	summer	vacation	seasons	are	ideal	times	
to	reach	out	to	absentee	landowners.	This	is	the	time	they	may	be	
returning	to	see	their	land.	Also,	September	1st	is	a	crucial	deadline	for	
absentee	landowners,	as	it	is	the	deadline	to	communicate	they	will	be	
breaking	the	lease.	They	must	notify	their	operator	by	September	1st	in	
order	for	it	to	be	valid	the	following	year.

Legal considerations: 
	 On	all	advertisements	it	is	important	to	include	all	government	
names/	logos	that	are	associated	with	the	grant,	as	well	as	the	
government	stamp.	

Recent news about brand: 
	 Controversial	national	topic	is	water	quality	levels.		Middle	
Raccoon	Watershed	is	the	largest	polluter	to	the	Gulf	of	Mexico	in	
the	Nation.	Also,	there	has	been	recent	news	of	Iowa	Conservation	
Connects	contract	for	funding.	

III.  BRAnd dESCRIPTIOn

Country and region: 
	 The	current	grant	period	will	only	be	affecting	the	Dickinson	
and	Middle	Raccoon	Watershed	area.	But	the	long	term	goal	is	to	have	
a	program	across	the	entire	state	with	potential	to	be	applied	in	other	
states. 

Pricing trends: 
	 The	grant	will	operate	with	minimal	funding,	and	every	year	
will	have	to	reapply	for	more	funding.	The	price	of	the	certification	
process	is	yet	to	be	determined.	

Iv.  COnSuMER PROFILE

demographics of users:
Age:	45	and	older.	

Psychographics: 
	 Research	found	that	financial	success	is	a	driving	factor	in	the	
implementation	of	conservation.	They	also	show	a	value	for	their	land	
and	conserving	land	in	general.	Approximately	65%	of	landowners	aim	
to	keep	their	land	in	their	family	whether	by	will,	gift,	or	sale.

geographical emphasis: 
	 Regionally	54%	of	absentee	landowners	live	in	the	county	in	
which	their	land	is	located	in	Iowa.	21%	are	located	out	of	state,	12%	
are	located	adjacent	to	the	county,	and	10%	live	elsewhere	in	Iowa.
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Brand Analysis 
Place of purchase:
Conservation	District	of	Iowa

Awareness of brand: 
	 There	has	been	a	lot	of	positive	feedback	so	far.	The	biggest	
transition	right	now	is	between	interest	and	desire.	Not	very	many	
people	are	willing,		to	take	that	next	step	after	general	information	
and	learning	how	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	may	help.	As	of	now	
the	interest	level	had	38%	and	the	jump	up	to	desire	dropped	the	
percentage	to	8%.	Awareness	is	very	important	for	this	product.	
Landowners	need	more	information	in	order	to	better	understand	
the	benefits	of	implementing	the	program.	Farmers	also	need	to	be	
more	aware	of	the	benefits	of	being	certified.	Advertising	needs	to	be	
addressed	in	order	for	Awareness	to	lead	to	Action.

 v. AdvERTISIng (BRAnd And  
  COMPETITIOn)

Examples of past and current executions:
	 In	the	past	direct	mailings	and	telemarketing	has	been	the	
main	advertising	strategies.		Being	personal	is	very	important-	for	
example	hand	writing	and	hand	stamping	every	envelope.	Also	adding	a	
tangible	item	with	the	direct	mailings	has	been	used.	The	tangible	item	
is	used	to	grab	the	targets	attention	and	make	a	connection	between	
what	the	direct	mailing	is	saying	and	something	personal.		For	example,	
giving	corn	seeds	in	a	flyer	that	discusses	planting	season	to	farmers.	
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Secondary Research

A. Benefits of Conservation
 
 a. Owner/Operator Relationships
 b. Land, Air, Water Quality Improvement
	 c.	 Economic	Benefits
	 d.	 Public	Benefits

B. Consequences of Poor Land Management

 a. Soil Quality/Erosion
 b. Water Pollution and Atmospheric Effects
 c. Public Concern

C. Methods of Conservation

 a. Conservation Management
 b. No-Till Farming
 c. Filter Strips

d. Existing Environmental Awareness Programs

 a. Conservation Reserve Program
 b. Master Gardener Program

E. Previous Marketing Campaigns

 a. Government Campaigns

 Secondary Research was completed in order to gain a greater understanding about conservation.  Each member of the 
class	gathered	fifteen	sources	and	summarized	their	content.		These	sources	provided	information	on:		Benefits	of	Conservation,	
Consequences of Ignorance, Methods of Conservation, Existing Programs, and Marketing Campaigns of Previous Conservation 
Programs.  The complete listing of these sources are available in the Annotated Bibliography Book that has been provided.
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METhOdOLOgy

	 A	research	plan	was	developed	and	submitted	to	Agren,	
Incorporated	and	the	Morningside	College	Institution	Research	
Review	Board	(IRRB).		After	this	research	plan	was	approved,	personal	
interviews	were	conducted	of	absentee	landowners	and	owner-
operators.		Thirty-six	individuals	were	interviewed	throughout	the	
tri-state	area	of	Iowa,	Nebraska,	and	South	Dakota.		Each	student	
conducted	three	personal	interviews	during	late	February	and	early	
March	of	2010.		These	interviews	were	conducted	either	in	person	or	
on	the	telephone.		

	 Questions	related	to	conservation	practices	and	the	potential	
Iowa	Conservation	Connect	ideas	were	presented	to	each	individual.		
Both	absentee	landowners	and	operators	were	surveyed	on	whether	
they	used	conservation	techniques	and	which	methods	were	
implemented	on	their	land.		

	 The	individuals	were	then	asked	to	explain	what	conservation	
benefits	they	feel	are	important.		Those	individuals	who	do	
not	currently	practice	conservation	methods,	or	feel	they	are	
unimportant,	were	asked	to	elaborate	on	why	they	feel	this	way.		

FIndIngS 

	 The	individuals	owned	or	operated	land	located	throughout	
nineteen	counties	in	the	tri-state	area,	plus	one	owned	land	located	
in	Canada.		Woodbury	and	Plymouth	Counties	had	the	most	
respondents,	with	five	each.	The	group	of	thirty-six	respondents	were	
made	up	of	eighteen	owner-operators,	twelve	absentee	landowners,	
and	six	that	were	a	combination	of	both.		Common	conservation	
practices	used	by	respondents	included:	no-till,	con-till,	filter	strips,	
terraces,	tiling,	and	pond	implementation.		The	top	benefits	from	
these	conservation	included:	increasing	water	quality,	helping	
preserve	wildlife,	topsoil	conservation,	land	girth,	and	increasing	yield.			
 
	 The	most	common	response	from	those	who	do	not	use	
conservation	practices	were	the	use	of	traditional	farming	practices	
and	the	unwillingness	to	change	after	decades	of	farming.		Finally,	
the	four	most	popular	media	outlets	to	reach	this	target	audience	
included	television,	radio,	magazines,	and	newspaper,	in	that	order.		
Internet	was	found	to	be	a	surprisingly	low	response	from	the	
respondents.  

Primary Research Interviews
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Primary Research

41%

28%
31%

The Percent of Interview Participants Interested in 
Learning More About the Certi�icate Program 

Yes

No
Maybe

LOCATIOn OF InTERvIEWS PARTICIPAnTS uSEd 
FOR PRIMARy RESEARCh
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TARgET AudIEnCE

By	examining	the	reports	“What	We	Know	About	Absentee	
Landowners	and	Land	Ownership	in	Iowa,”	by	Dr.	Michael	D.	Duffy	and,	
“Rented	Land	in	Iowa,”	by	Dr.	J.	Gordon	Arbuckle,	Jr.,	a	specific	target	
audience	of	absentee	landowners	and	operators	emerged.

•	 90%	of	absentee	landowners	are	over	the	age	of	45

•	 Approximately	half	of	absentee	owned	land	in	Iowa	belongs	to		
	 women

•	 70%	of	land	is	owned	for	income	purposes,	either	current		
	 income	or	a	long	term	investment

•	 Sentimental	and	family	values	are	the	next	largest	factor	in		
	 land	ownership

•	 Nearly	65%	of	landowners	intend	to	keep	the	land	in	their		
	 family	either	by	will,	gift,	or	sale

•	 65%	of	land	owners	desire	to	be	contacted	about	conservation		
	 via	mail	or	a	personal	exchange

The	creative	strategies	and	pieces	developed	throughout	our	campaign	
were	created	with	these	characteristics	in	mind.

TARgET SkETCh

A	target	sketch	is	a	method	of	making	a	character	profile	of	the	
“typical”	consumers.		Target	sketches	put	a	face	on	the	target.		
Throughout	the	target	sketches	provided,	demographic,	regional,	and	
psychographic	facts	were	implemented	in	order	to	create	an	accurate	
look	of	the	target	audience.		The	sketches	are	then	used	in	the	
development	marketing	and	creative	strategies.

Target Audience

Duffy, Michael. What We Know About Absentee Landowners and Land Ownership in Iowa. Web.

Arbuckle Jr., J. Gordon. Rented Land in Iowa: Social and Environmental Dimensions. Web.
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ABSEnTEE LAndOWnER

	 Lois	Greinke	is	65	years	old	and	grew	up	in	Iowa.	Recently	she	
moved	in	order	to	be	closer	to	family	in	Texas.	Lois	owns	500	acres	of	
farm	land	in	Milford,	Iowa.	She	owns	the	farm	solely	since	the	passing	
of	her	husband.	Lois	is	able	to	rent	her	land	out	for	current	income.	
Lois	loves	it	in	Texas,	she	gets	to	see	her	children,	and	she’s	always	
warm.	
	 One	day,	as	Lois	was	going	on	a	walk,	she	saw	some	land	
around	a	lake.	The	land	around	the	wetlands	was	eroded	so	badly	
from	the	terraces	on	the	farm	nearby.	There’s	no	way	that	it	could	
be	useable,	fertile	soil.	This	got	Lois	to	thinking	about	her	land	back	
home;	is	the	tenant	she	rents	to	doing	something	similar?	
	 Lois	stewed	on	the	idea	as	she	had	her	lunch	that	day,	she	
remembered	a	direct	mailer	she	had	received	a	while	back	from	an	
Iowa	government	program	promoting	conservation	techniques.	Lois	
rummaged	through	her	stack	of	old	mail	to	find	the	flyer.	The	flyer	
described	Iowa	Conservation	Connect’s	program	and	how	they	pair	
conservation	minded	land	operators	with	absentee	landowners.	
	 Lois	decided	to	contact	her	tenant	to	discuss	the	conservation	
techniques	he	may	be	using	on	her	land.	To	her	surprise	Lois	
discovered	her	tenant	was	not	using	any	conservation	techniques.	
Lois	came	to	the	conclusion	she	needed	to	have	a	local	NRCS	
representative	in	the	county	of	her	land	go	examine	her	land.	He	then	
was	able	to	give	Lois	some	recommendations,	and	some	ways	that	she	
could	save	money	on	the	conservation	as	well.	Conservation	practices	
makes	her	land	more	sustainable	and	a	protect	her	asset.	Lois	found	
out	that	her	land	is	worth	even	more	if	she	implements	conservation	
methods,	like	terraces,	or	filter	strips,	as	it	makes	her	land	more	
fertile.
	 Lois	then	contacted	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	in	order	
to be paired with a new operator. She was hesitant to keep her 

current	tenant	because	of	his	lack	of	knowledge	on	conservation	
techniques.	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	was	able	to	set	her	up	with	a	
knowledgeable	conservation	farmer	that	understood	the	importance	
of	proper	land	management.	This	new	pairing	is	thanks	to	Iowa	
Conservation	Connect,	helping	Actively	Protect	Your	Land.

Target Sketch I
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ABSEnTEE LAndOWnER

	 Cathy	Peterson	is	62	years	old	and	resides	in	Iowa.	She	is	a	
retired	high	school	math	teacher.	She	has	three	grown	children,	all	
girls,	married,	who	have	moved	away	from	Iowa.	Cathy	is	the	widow	
of	a	farmer	and	owns	75	acres	of	farmland	two	miles	from	her	home,	
which	she	has	rented	out	to	the	same	young	operator	the	last	four	
years.	Her	husband’s	farming	was	always	their	main	source	of	income,	
and	now	her	only	income	comes	from	renting	out	her	late-husband’s	
land.
	 Cathy	loves	nature	and	is	a	gardener.	She	plants	everything	
from	vegetables	to	strawberries	right	in	her	back	yard.	Her	father	
was	a	farmer,	along	with	his	father,	so	she	knows	a	great	deal	about	
farming	procedures.	She	visits	with	her	operator	throughout	the	year	
to	discuss	conservation	methods,	but	is	aware	that	she	might	be	
outdated	with	the	latest	conservation	topics.	Her	children	have	told	
her	to	use	the	internet	to	look	up	topics	on	farmland	conservation,	
but	Cathy	has	never	been	“computer	savy”	like	her	children	are.	She	
asked	her	oldest	granddaughter,	who	is	a	student	at	Morningside	
College	to	help	her	do	that	research.	She	wants	to	work	closer	with	
her	operator	and	be	updated	on	the	latest	conservation	practices,	
without	having	to	“Google”	everything.
	 Cathy’s	granddaughter	came	across	a	website	on	land	
conservation	in	Iowa.	The	site	described	a	new	education	program	
called	Iowa	Conservation	Connect.	Through	this	program,	absentee	
landowners	and	operators	are	provided	with	ongoing	information	
on	the	latest	conservation	practices.	The	site	offered	a	certificate	for	
operators	to	be	educated	in	land	conservation.	When	Cathy	learned	
of	this	certificate	program,	she	encouraged	her	operator	to	take	
part	in	the	program.	This	greatly	relieved	her	concerns	on	whether	
or	not	her	land	was	in	good	hands,	because	she	knew	her	operator	
was	implementing	the	latest	conservation	practices.	Cathy	can	now	

feel	secure	when	it	comes	to	her	land	because	of	Iowa	Conservation	
Connect,	Actively	Protect	Your	Land.	

Target Sketch II
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OPERATOR
	 Larry	Nobe	is	45	years	old	and	lives	near	Dickinson	County.	
Larry	supports	his	wife	and	three	children	by	farming.	Their	family	has	
never	had	enough	money	to	buy	their	own	land	so	currently	they	rent	
from	a	couple,	the	Clovers,	who	moved	to	the	city	for	their	careers.	
Larry	has	not	spoken	to	the	owners	of	the	land,	the	Clovers,	for	two	
years.	Ever	since	they	moved	five	hours	from	the	land,	they	have	not	
shown	any	interest	in	it.	Larry	just	thinks	they	trust	him	to	do	a	good	
job	protecting	their	land,	and	to	pay	his	rent	on	time.
	 Larry	has	farmed	land	for	almost	20	years	and	has	always	
had	success	with	his	crops	production.	Larry	recently	heard	news	of	
current	conservation	methods	from	his	farming	buddies.	They	all	have	
started	using	methods	that	protected	the	land,	and	saved	money,	and	
increased	productivity.	
	 Since	hearing	others	discuss	the	use	of	conservative	methods;	
Larry	has	been	thinking	he	should	consider	different	methods	of	
farming.	Larry	checked	into	it	with	the	NRCS	and	learned	about	new	
conservation	methods	and	the	benefits	they	have	on	the	land.	He	
also	learned	that	the	owners	of	the	land	have	to	agree	upon	these	
methods	and	give	permission,	as	well	as	apply	for	federal	funding	in	
some	cases.
	 The	NRCS	provided	enough	information	to	Larry	that	he	
now	feels	more	confident	on	his	decisions	dealing	with	the	land	he	
operates.	One	of	the	main	programs	NRCS	stressed	to	Larry	was	Iowa	
Conservation	Connect.	After	reading	the	brochures	on	the	program	
Larry	decided	it	would	be	beneficial	to	notify	the	Clovers	about	it.	
	 Larry	now	values	his	land	after	having	a	better	understanding	
of	how	to	manage	it	and	how	often	to	contact	the	Clovers	in	order	to	
actively	protect	their	land.	All	of	this	is	thanks	to	Iowa	Conservation	
Connect,	helping	Actively	Protect	Your	Land.	

Target Sketch III
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STREngThS
•	 Benefits	of	conservation	techniques

•	 Conservation	techniques	improve	the	quality	of	our	air,	water,
	 and	land.
 
•	 Conservation	is	increasing	in	popularity
 
•	 Lack	of	competition
 
•	 Environmental	planning	on	land	by	the	NRCS
 
•	 Cost	share	program	for	many	conservation	methods
 
•	 Tax	benefits	for	landowners	who	implement	conservation	

methods
 
•	 Awareness	generated	in	previous	programs

WEAknESSES
•	 Previous	campaign	branding	efforts	produce	low	involvement

•	 Limited	budget	to	fund	advertising	efforts	to	build	knowledge
 
•	 Unorganized	resources	about	conservation	practices
 
•	 High	amount	of	information	to	clearly	convey	to	the	public
 
•	 Limited	area	for	the	pilot	program
 
•	 Contact	information	of	absentee	landowners	is	time	consuming	to	

locate
 
•	 Low	recognition	of	cost	share	programs	for	conservation
 
•	 Absentee	landowners	lack	of	conservation	knowledge

S.W.O.T
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OPPORTunITIES
•	 Research	shows	that	lack	of	conservation	adversely	affects	air	and	

water	quality

•	 New	program	to	recognize	certified	conservation	farmers
 
•	 Potential	to	partner	with	organizations	in	the	community,	i.e.	

banks,	schools,	local	businesses
 
•	 1200	absentee	landowners	in	the	pilot	area
 
•	 Testimonies	from	current	“conservation”	farmers
 
•	 Increase	crop	yields	and	land	fertility
 
•	 Introduce	the	concept	of	land	management
 
•	 Secondary	effects	of	the	program,	the	community	can	benefit	

from	conservation	as	a	whole

ThREATS
•	 Farmers	make	less	money	when	their	land	is	entered	into	a	CRP	

contract

•	 Lack	of	renewed	CRP	contracts
 
•	 Communication	gap	between	owners	and	operators
 
•	 Urban	development	and	expansion	of	cities/towns
 
•	 Impact	of	livestock	on	land
 
•	 Amount	of	time	to	see	conservation	benefits	is	often	three	to	five	

years
 
•	 The	thought	that	conservation	methods	are	too	costly	to	

implement
 
•	 Uncertainty	about	who	to	contact	about	conservation	

S.W.O.T
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MARkETIng OBjECTIvE

	 To	convince	seven	percent	of	Iowa’s	absentee	landowners	
to	practice	conservation	methods	on	their	land	within	the	Pilot	
Programs,	located	in	Dickinson	County	and	the	Middle	Raccoon	
Watershed,	over	the	next	three	years.

TAgLInE
“Actively	Protecting	Your	Land”

Preliminary Taglines:

“Actively	Protecting	Farmland”
“Supporting	today’s	Land”
“Hands	in	Motion”
“Value	Your	Land”
“A	Call	to	Action”

POSITIOnIng STATEMEnT

	 Iowa	Conservation	Connect	will	be	positioned	as	a	
personalized,	reliable,	educational	government	program	providing	
information	concerning	conservation	techniques.	
	 Iowa	Conservation	Connect	will	inform	absentee	landowners	
and	operators	of	methods	of	conservation	that	will	lead	to	increasing	
immediate	and	long	term	investment	value	of	their	land.	

Marketing Objective, 
Positioning Statement, and Tagline
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CREATIvE ACTIOn PLAn

Client
	 Iowa	Conservation	Connect	gives	absentee	landowners	
knowledge	on	conservation	benefits,	as	well	as	giving	operators	the	
ability	to	become	a	certified	conservation	farmer.	

Target
	 Iowa	Conservation	Connect	is	focusing	their	efforts	on	men	
and	women	age	65	and	older,	who	are	absentee	landowners	or	
operators	in	the	Dickinson	and	Middle	Raccoon	Watershed,	areas	of	
Iowa.		

Main Claim
	 Operators	will	receive	many	benefits	from	Iowa	Conservation	
Connect.	They	will	gain	knowledge	of	conservation	through	classes,	
which	will	result	in	conservation	farmer	certificate.	The	honor	of	
receiving	this	certificate	will	make	them	a	more	desirable	renter.	If	
they	can	show	that	they	use	good	farming	practices,	it	should	make	
them	more	desirable	to	the	farm	owner,	allowing	them	to	rent	more	
land,	making	the	operator	more	money.	
	 Absentee	Landowners	will	benefit	from	renting	to	a	certified	
farmer	as	well.	It	will	make	the	land	more	sustainable,	and	a	greater	
asset. 

Selling Problems
	 Advertising	is	limited	due	to	a	lack	of	budget.

Support
	 Iowa	Conservation	Connect	is	currently	supported	by	Natural	
Resources	Conservation	Services	(NRCS),	United	States	Department	
of	Agriculture	(USDA),	Conservations	District	of	Iowa	(CDI),	and	
Agren,	Inc.	All	of	these	programs	are	government	funded,	and	give	
farmers	guided	advice	on	their	land	and	conservation.	Many	of	these	
programs	aid	farmers	in	the	process	of	attaining	government	funds	to	
implement	conservation	practices	on	their	land.	

new Thought
	 Iowa	Conservation	Connects	provides	an	abundance	of	
conservation	knowledge	to	the	farming	community.	Absentee	
landowners	will	be	confident	in	their	operator’s	ability	to	protect	the	
land;	and	Operators	will	have	confidence	in	their	ability	to	farm	using	
the	best	conservation	techniques.	Operators	that	are	certified	will	be	
more	desired	by	absentee	landowners,	potentially	allowing	them	to	
rent	more	land	to	provide	more	income,	while	adding	value	to	their	
land.	

Creative Strategies
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CREATIvE BRIEF

Why we are advertising
	 Iowa	Conservation	Connect	will	be	advertised	to	operators	to	
become	certified,	as	well	as	encouraging	absentee	landowners	to	hire	
these	certified	farmers	to	operate	their	land.

 Who we are talking to
	 The	main	targets	are	absentee	landowners	and	operators.		
The	landowners,	65	years	or	older,	have	been	determined	that	it	
is	mainly	the	responsibility	of	the	landowners	to	care	about	the	
methods	used	on	the	land.	Operators	are	focusing	mainly	on	the	
profits	and	some	methods	of	farming	are	less	expensive,	yet	more	
damaging	to	the	land.

What the consumers think
	 Many	people	around	the	United	States	are	“going	green”	
with	their	daily	lifestyles,	it	can	be	assumed	our	targets	would	be	
interested	in	something	that	would	help	the	environment.		There	is	no	
current	knowledge	of	this	conservation	“certificate”	to	the	targets.

What we want them to think
	 We	want	operators	to	think	this	certificate	is	something	they	
need	in	order	to	be	qualified	for	hiring	and	landowners	to	believe	
their	land	will	only	be	in	good	hands	if	it	is	taken	care	of	by	certified	
operators.		Perhaps	if	they	are	educated	in	how	harmful	their	farming	
practices	are	on	the	environment,	then	it	would	encourage	them	to	
want	to	be	a	certified	farmer.		Not	only	do	we	want	people	to	practice	
conservation	methods,	but	to	believe	they	need	this	certification	
program.	

The single most persuasive idea we can convey
	 This	certification	program	will	give	operators	a	higher	
education	of	conservation	as	well	as	give	absentee	landowners	the	
assurance	their	land	is	being	cared	for.	

 Why should they believe it
	 Iowa	Conservation	Connect	has	an	understanding	of	what	is	
important	to	farmers	as	well	as	absentee	landowners.	Education	is	
the	first	step	to	conservation.	Educating	not	only	the	operators	but	
the	absentee	landowner	is	important.	Also,	the	pilot	programs	being	
implemented	in	Dickinson	County	and	the	Middle	Raccoon	Watershed	
will	show	results	on	how	effective	conservation	is	on	farmland.		

Creative Strategies
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BRAnd ChARACTER CAPSuLE

	 Iowa	Conservation	Connect	gives	absentee	landowners	and	
operator’s	confidence.	Absentee	landowners	will	gain	the	knowledge	
of	conservation	techniques	and	have	the	assurance	their	certified	
operator	is	caring	for	their	land	properly.	Operators	will	have	the	
ability	to	become	a	Certified	Conservation	Farmer,	giving	them	a	
higher	education	in	conservation.	Absentee	landowners	will	be	more	
willing	to	rent	out	more	land	to	a	Certified	Conservation	Farmer.

LOgO

Brand Character Capsule and Logo

This	logo	represents	healthy	land,	soil,	and	water	that	Iowa	Conservation	
Connect	provides	through	it’s	certification	process.
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Stationery

  

1238 Heires Avenue,
Carroll, Iowa 51401

www.iowaconservationconnect.org

phone: 712.792.6248 
fax: 712.792.6175

A c t i v e l y  P r o t e c t i n g  Y o u r  L a n d

1238 Heires Avenue, Carroll, Iowa 51401

phone: 712.792.6248  fax: 712.792.6175 

of�ice hours:  8am-5pm CST
Amy Dreith

Marketing Director

www.Iowaconservationconnect.org

A c t i v e l y
 P r o t e c t i n g  Y o u r  L a n d

A c t i v e l y  P r o t e c t i n g  Y o u r  L a n d
1238 Heires Avenue, Carroll, Iowa 51401
phone: 712.792.6248  fax: 712.792.6175 o�ce hours:  8am-5pm CST
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RAdIO SPOT

Iowa Conservation Connect

Is	your	land	being	properly	cared	for?	Is	your	investment	being	
protected?	Does	the	operator	of	your	land	work	for	your	
best	interest?		Iowa	Conservation	Connect,	a	conservation	
certification	program,	is	set	on	protecting	your	land.		Go	to	
iowaconservationconnect.org	today	to	learn	more	about	benefits	of	
conservation.		At	iowaconservationconnect.org,	learn	how	to	sign	
up	for	conservation	certification	classes	today!		Iowa	Conservation	
Connect	is	committed	to	educating	landowners	about	conservation.		
Iowa	Conservation	Connect,	Actively	Protecting	Your	Land.

dIRECT-MAIL TIMELInE

	 Wave	One	of	direct	mailers	will	be	sent	out	in	
October	of	2010.		Within	one	month	of	these	mailers	being	
sent	to	the	potential	absentee	landowners,	calls	need	to	
be	made	to	each	individual	on	the	list.		After	the	individual	
is	reached,	a	postcard	with	a	handwritten,	“thank	you,”	
will	be	sent,	paired	with	a	brochure	about	conservation	
benefits.		This	will	allow	the	brand	of	Iowa	Conservation	
Connect	to	remain	in	the	potential	conservationist’s	
mind	repeatedly	and	at	key	points	during	the	year.		This	
wave	of	mailers	and	phone	calls	will	be	made	three	times	
during	the	year.		The	priority	of	this	first	wave	will	be	to	
simply	generate	interest,	and	introduce	Iowa	Conservation	
Connect	to	the	landowner.		
	 Wave	Two	of	the	year	will	be	focused	on	discussing	
any	progress	that	has	been	made	on	the	decision	of	
participating	in	the	certification	program,	and	begin	
scheduling	those	who	want	to	participate	in	the	program	
for	classes.		
	 Wave	3	of	the	year,	in	February	will	be	to	urge	those	
who	haven’t	signed	up	for	a	class	to	do	so,	in	addition	
you	will	keep	in	touch	with	those	who	have	participated	
in	the	classes	and	find	out	what	steps	they	are	taking	in	
implementing	conservation	methods	on	their	land.	

Creative
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Direct Mailers

A ctively Protecting Your Land

Actively	participating	in	the	certication	
program	will	better	your	understanding	of:

SOIL EROSION	by	water,	wind,	and	tillage 
and	the	affects	on	both	agriculture	and	
natural	environments.

PREVENTION:

•	reduces	runoff	onto	elds	from	farm	roads,	
tracks	and	areas	of	concrete	by	provision	of	
adequate	drains,	ditches	and	waterways.

•	develop	stable	topsoils	by	using	bulky
organic	manures,	but	do	not	use	excessive	
amounts.

•	create	permanent	strips	of	grass	or	rough	
vegetation	as	buffer	zones.

Contact	your	local	NRCS	ofce	for	further	information. A ctively Protecting Your Land

Actively	participating	in	the	certication	
program	will	better	your	understanding	of	
land	conservation	techniques:

Begin your conservation experience today! Take a 
few	moments	to	think	about	your	land	or	operation	
and	record	your	thoughts	based	on	the	following	
questions:

What	do	you	want	to	achieve?
What	do	you	want	to	enjoy?
What	do	you	want	to	protect	or	enhance	for	future 
generation?

Contact	your	local	NRCS	ofce	for	further	information.

FROnT

BACk BACk

FROnT
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Direct Mailers

A ctively Protecting Your Land

Actively	participating	in	the	certication	
program	will	better	your	understanding	of:

CONSERVATION BUFFERS best	described	
as	strips	or	other	areas	of	land	in	
permanent	vegetation	that	help	
control	pollutants	and	manage	other	
environmental	concerns.

VALUE of BUFFERS:

• slow	water	runoff

•	trap	sediment

•	enhance	water	inltration

•	reduce	blowing	soil	in	areas	with	strong	wind

•	can	add	beauty,	recreational	opportunities,	and	

VALUE	to	your	farm	or	ranch

•	are	a	visual	demonstration	of	your	commitment	to	

conservation

Contact	your	local	NRCS	ofce	for	further	information.

BACk

FROnT
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Magazine Ads

Iowa Conservation Connect is a non-profit organization dedicated to farmland 
conservation.  Certified operators are educated on the latest conservation practices in 
order to preserve Iowa’s land.  We provide the essential information all absentee 
landowners and operators need to keep farmland safe from the common side-effects 
of not using conservative farming methods.  

For more information on how to get certified, visit our website at
www.iowaconservationconnect.org.

Act ive ly Protect ing Your Land

protect 
your

investment. 

get 
certified. 

protect 
your

investment. 

Iowa Conservation Connect is a non-profit organization dedicated to farmland 
conservation.  Certified operators are educated on the latest conservation practices in 
order to preserve Iowa’s land.  We provide the essential information all absentee 
landowners and operators need to keep farmland safe from the common side-effects 
of not using conservative farming methods.  

For more information on how to get certified, visit our website at
www.iowaconservationconnect.org.

Act ive ly Protect ing Your Land

get 
certified. 
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Magazine Ads

Iowa Conservation Connect is a non-profit organization dedicated to farmland 
conservation.  Certified operators are educated on the latest conservation practices in 
order to preserve Iowa’s land.  We provide the essential information all absentee 
landowners and operators need to keep farmland safe from the common side-effects 
of not using conservative farming methods.  

For more information on how to get certified, visit our website at
www.iowaconservationconnect.org.

Act ive ly Protect ing Your Land

get 
certified. 

protect 
your

investment. 
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Promotional Items
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Promotional Items
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Feature Story to be Submitted to Local Newspaper

  

1238 Heires Avenue,
Carroll, Iowa 51401

www.iowaconservationconnect.org

phone: 712.792.6248 
fax: 712.792.6175

A c t i v e l y  P r o t e c t i n g  Y o u r  L a n d

The	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	Pilot	Program
Contact	Person:	Amy	Dreith
Phone:	(515)	232-4002
E-mail:	amy@agren-inc.com
Web	address:	www.iowaconservationconnect.org

Conservation	District	of	Iowa:		Conservation	
Farming	on	the	Rise

 On	April	2009	ten	farmers	from	Dickinson	County	and	the	Middle	Raccoon	
Watershed	were	beginning	to	think	about	planting	season.	They	have	all	experienced	a	
problem	with	erosion,	drainage,	and/or	pollution	on	their	land,	yet	continued	to	use	the	
same	farming	techniques	that	were	passed	down	from	their	families.		John	Lockland,	
one	of	the	farmers	said,	“We	are	beginning	to	really	see	the	extent	of	the	effects	of	our	
outdated	farming	techniques.		Land	is	eroding,	the	soil	quality	is	diminishing,	and	I	can’t	
even	mention	the	severity	of	our	water	quality.”
	 This	year	the	same	ten	farmers	decided	to	join	the	Iowa	Conservation	
Connect	Pilot	Program,	in	which	they	will	use	conservation	practices	on	their	land.	This	
program	is	government	funded	and	scheduled	to	last	for	three	years	in	the	targeted	
areas.	Amy	Dreith,	a	representative	of	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	states,	“We	are	very	
excited	about	this	program.	We	feel	we	are	making	a	difference	in	the	preservation	of	
land	for	both	farmers	and	wildlife.	We	hope	to	continue	this	program	beyond	its	three	
year	period,	but	need	proof	of	dramatic	increases	in	participation.”	
	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	will	aid	the	farmers	to	determine	in	which	conservation	
practices	will	be	most	useful	on	their	land	as	well	as	show	them	how	to	implement	them.	
Classes	will	be	held	for	land	operators	in	order	to	certify	them	as	an	Iowa	Conservation	
Farmers.	The	classes	will	be	conducted	at	the	local	NRCS	offices	during	the	winter	
months.		
	 One	great	aspect	of	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	is	the	ability	for	absentee	
landowners	to	be	paired	with	a	Certified	Iowa	Conservation	Farmer	such	as,	John	
Lockland.	“On	the	land	that	I	rent,	we	are	practicing	no	till	farming,	putting	in	filter	
strips	around	the	stream,	and	we	are	planning	on	using	crop	rotation.	With	all	of	these	
techniques	we	are	hoping	to	see	many	benefits	in	the	coming	seasons.	It	may	take	
patience,	and	initial	investment,	but	we	believe	it	is	well	worth	the	wait,”	John	Lockland.	
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Media Flow Chart
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Web Design

Iowa Conservation Connect - Actively Protecting Your Land

about usconservation programscerti�cation process landowner resources

A c t i v e l y  P r o t e c t i n g  Y o u r  L a n d

Welcome to the Iowa Conservation Connect website. Iowa Conservation Connect is a 
non-pro�t organization that is based in Carrol, Iowa that certi�es farmers and landowners 
on conservation in Iowa. This site is designed for people who own agricultural land in the 
United States. It’s for landowners who are interested in natural resources conservation and 
who want to learn more information about available programs, resources and support.
Become acquainted with the wealth of information you’ll �nd here. Take a few minutes to 
complete the “Conservation On Your Land” decision guide that lets you tailor your search 
speci�cally to your land, your interests and your natural resources goals. Explore the many 
links to conservation agencies and programs.
If you’re a landowner who cares about conserving and preserving your land, you’ve 
come to the right place.

common questions

Iowa Conservation Connect
1238 Heires Avenue
Carroll, Iowa 51401
712-792-6248
info@iowaconservationconnect.org

Conservation Guide
Find the best programs for 
your land!

what are common conservation 
techniques?

how do I get certi�ed?

where is there information on 
conservation?

what are the bene�ts of being 
certi�ed?

what is the cost to be certi�ed?

get 
certified. 

protect 
your

investment. 
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Iowa Conservation Connect - Actively Protecting Your Land

about usconservation programs landowner resources

A c t i v e l y P r o t e c t i n g Y o u r L a n d

getting 
certified. 
benefits of being certified
Iduis nibh er alis nosto do diatio consequisi. Feugue venibh exerci bla adipit wis 
aut utat. Ed dolorpercing erillan dionsecte dolese feu faci blaoreet vulla facil-
lutpat pratie cortie conullu tetuerci tie con utpat, vullum dio odo ero odolum 
delesequis dio etuerae ssenisi. Igna facin hendign iamconum iuscincil eum enit 
lum quat.

getting started
Iduis nibh er alis nosto do diatio consequisi. Feugue venibh exerci bla adipit wis 
aut utat. Ed dolorpercing erillan dionsecte dolese feu faci blaoreet vulla facil-
lutpat pratie cortie conullu tetuerci tie con utpat, vullum dio odo ero odolum 
delesequis dio etuerae ssenisi. Igna facin hendign iamconum iuscincil eum enit 
lum quat.

course requirements 
Iduis nibh er alis nosto do diatio consequisi. Feugue venibh exerci bla adipit wis 
aut utat. Ed dolorpercing erillan dionsecte dolese feu faci blaoreet vulla facil-
lutpat pratie cortie conullu tetuerci tie con utpat, vullum dio odo ero odolum 
delesequis dio etuerae ssenisi. Igna facin hendign iamconum iuscincil eum enit.
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Event Marketing
EvEnT

Conservation hayday

	 Iowa	Conservation	Connect	and	Heritage	Bank	will	sponsoring	
a	conservation	HayDay.	All	5th	grade	students	from	Carroll,	Green,	
Guthrie,	Dallas,	and	Dickinson	counties	will	be	asked	to	participate.	
Volunteers	will	teach	each	class	using	a	curriculum	model	as	
instruction.	
	 Day	1:	The	children	will	compare	and	contrast	the	past,	
present	and	the	future	of	farm	land.	They	will	make	a	word	wall	
composed	of	the	vocabulary	words	learned	in	the	lesson.	Students	
will	work	on	a	comprehension	worksheet	over	soil	conservation.		
	 Day	2:	The	children	will	take	a	field	trip	to	a	local	farm	
practicing	conservation.	At	the	farm	the	children	will	observe	the	
farmer	practicing	positive	conservation	techniques;	as	well	as	
participate	in	a	hayrack	ride	around	the	farm.	The	children	will	learn	
about	multiple	conservation	techniques	practiced	on	the	farm.	
	 Day	3:	The	children	will	use	their	knowledge	on	conservation	
to	design	a	poster	for	conservation	awareness.	The	poster	will	be	
an	effective	form	of	assessment.	The	poster	will	be	critiqued	and	
judged	by	a	committee.	The	first	prize	winner	will	receive	an	Iowa	
Conservation	Connect	water	bottle	and	a	$50	bond	from	Heritage	
Bank.	All	students	and	their	teachers	will	recieve	pencils,	bookmarks,	
and	hand	santizers.	Teachers	will	also	recieve	a	T-shirt	along	with	a	
tote bag. 

DICKINSON COUNTY 1ST-4TH
CARROL COUNTY 8TH-11TH
GUTHRIE COUNTY 14TH-17TH
DALLAS COUNTY 20TH-23RD
GREEN COUNTY 26TH-29TH

for more information visit: 
iowaconservationconnect.org

SeptemberCounty

 Each school is invited to attend a three day educational program on the 
importance of farmland conservation. This topic is a growing concern in the 

farming community, so Iowa Conservation Connect has partnered with 
Hertiage Bank to educate students on conservation. Activities include: 

Heritage
Bank

COnSERvATIOn hAydAy
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EvEnT

Conservation hayday

	 Iowa	Conservation	Connect	and	Heritage	Bank	will	sponsoring	
a	conservation	HayDay.	All	5th	grade	students	from	Carroll,	Green,	
Guthrie,	Dallas,	and	Dickinson	counties	will	be	asked	to	participate.	
Volunteers	will	teach	each	class	using	a	curriculum	model	as	
instruction.	
	 Day	1:	The	children	will	compare	and	contrast	the	past,	
present	and	the	future	of	farm	land.	They	will	make	a	word	wall	
composed	of	the	vocabulary	words	learned	in	the	lesson.	Students	will	
work	on	a	comprehension	worksheet	over	soil	conservation.		 	
Day	2:	The	children	will	take	a	field	trip	to	a	local	farm	practicing	
conservation.	At	the	farm	the	children	will	observe	the	farmer	
practicing	positive	conservation	techniques;	as	well	as	participate	in	a	
hayrack	ride	around	the	farm.	The	children	will	learn	about	multiple	
conservation	techniques	practiced	on	the	farm.	
	 Day	3:	The	children	will	use	their	knowledge	on	conservation	
to	design	a	poster	for	conservation	awareness.	The	poster	will	be	
an	effective	form	of	assessment.	The	poster	will	be	critiqued	and	
judged	by	a	committee.	The	first	prize	winner	will	receive	an	Iowa	
Conservation	Connect	water	bottle	and	a	$50	bond	from	Heritage	
Bank.	All	students	and	their	teachers	will	recieve	pencils,	bookmarks,	
and	hand	santizers.	Teachers	will	also	recieve	a	T-shirt	along	with	a	
tote bag. 

Event Marketing 

  

1238 Heires Avenue,
Carroll, Iowa 51401

www.iowaconservationconnect.org

phone: 712.792.6248 
fax: 712.792.6175

A c t i v e l y  P r o t e c t i n g  Y o u r  L a n d

FOR	IMMEDIATE	RELEASE:

Local	Children	Visit	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	Farm

Carroll,	Iowa	-	July	10,	2011
    
										Iowa	Conservation	Connect	and	Heritage	Bank	will	sponsor	Conservation	
Hayday.	The	5th	grader	class	of	Carroll	will	participate	in	this	event.	The	
children	will	partake	in	a	three	day	lesson	on	the	importance	of	conservation.	
On	the	second	day	the	children	will	travel	to	a	local	farm	to	see	conservation	
techniques	in	practice.	
 
	 On	the	last	day	students	will	have	the	opportunity	to	create	a	poster	
about	conservation	awareness.	

										The	poster	will	be	critiqued	and	judged	by	a	committee.	Prizes	will	
be	awarded	to	the	most	creative	posters.	First	place	prize	will	be	an	Iowa	
Conservation	Connect	water	bottle	and	a	$50	bond	from	Heritage	bank.		

										Iowa	Conservation	Connect	will	host	the	Hayday	Event	in	Carroll,	Green,	
Guthrie,	Dallas,	and	Dickinson	through	the	month	of	September.	

Contact:	
Iowa	Conservation	Connect
Amy@iowaconservationconnect.org
1238	Heires	Ave.
Carroll,	Iowa	51401
Ph:	(515)	232-4000
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2 COnSERvATIOn hAydAy 

LESSOn PLAnS 

“Actively Protecting your Land” 

Lesson:	1
Subject	Area:	Earth	Science	 	 	
Grade:	5th	grade		
Time	Allowed:	90	minutes	

	 Standard/Benchmark	being	addressed:	S4.0	Students	will	
understand	the	interdependence	of	organisms.	B4.3	Explain	how	
the	interaction	among	organisms	is	effected	by	the	populations	
of	the	organism	and	availability	of	resources.	B4.4	Describe	how	
humans	modify	the	ecosystem.	S2.0	Students	will	develop	a	scientific	
understanding	of	the	earth’s	historical	perspective.	B2.2	Compare	and	
contrast	the	early	earth	to	the	planet	we	live	on	today.	

1. housekeeping details:
 -  Worksheets
	 -	 Check	Soil	Recipe	
	 -	 Index	Cards
	 -	 Pencil	
	 -	 Tape
2. Objectives(s):  
	 The	students	will	compare	and	contrast	the	past,	present	and	
the	future	of	Earth.
	 The	students	will	make	a	word	wall	composed	of	the	
vocabulary	words	learned	in	the	lesson.	

3. Procedures:
 Open:	Introduce	to	students	to	Heritage	Bank	employee	who	
is	sponsoring	this	eventful	week	for	them.	Students	will	watch	this	
video	to	help	introduce	the	concept	of	soil	conservation.	http://www.
youtube.com/watch?v=_UeVvUzgJAY	

	 Students	will	brainstorm	words	they	learned	from	the	
video.	Words	will	be	put	on	index	cards	and	these	cards	will	be	hung	
up	in	the	classroom.	Pass	out	the	worksheet	to	students	in	which	
they	will	be	completing	by	the	end	of	today’s	session.	Let	students	
volunteer	to	read	paragraphs	and	then	split	them	
up	into	groups	of	five	(depending	on	number	of	
students)	Students	need	to	work	on	answering	
the	comprehension	questions.	Go	through	
answers	with	students.		Groups	of	students	who	
answer	all	questions	correctly	will	receive	an	Iowa	
Conservation	Connect	bookmark.

	 Break	with	students	after	45	minutes	
and	let	them	enjoy	the	edible	soil	treat	you	have	
provided.	(Recipe	is	attached)

	 Students	will	then	watch	a	second	
conservation	video	to	further	help	them	
understand	soil	conservation.	http://www.agren-
inc.com/	
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Edible Soil Recipe 
	 You	can	make	edible	soil	with	food	that	looks	like	all	the	
different	soil	horizons.	What	you	will	need:	Clear	cup,	cookies,	vanilla	
pudding,	chocolate	pudding,	and	sprinkles	
1.	 Place	a	whole	cookie	at	the	bottom	of	the	cup.	The	cookie		
	 symbolizes	the	bedrock	found	under	the	soil.	
2.	 Crumble	up	a	cookie	or	two	and	drop	the	pieces	on	top	of		
	 the	whole	cookie.	The	crumbled	pieces	symbolize	the	C			
	 horizon	and	parent	material.	
3.	 Spread	vanilla	pudding	over	the	cookies.	The	light	pudding		
	 symbolizes	the	B	horizon	and	the	subsoil.	
4.	 Spread	the	chocolate	pudding	over	the	vanilla.	The	dark			
	 pudding	symbolizes	the	A	horizon	and	all	the	nutrients	found		
	 in	topsoil.	
5.	 Drop	the	sprinkles	on	the	top.	The	sprinkles	symbolize	the	O		
	 horizon	and	the	plant	litter	above	the	topsoil.	

Reading and discussion Questions

The dirt We depend On
Soil destruction & Conservation

	 Across	the	globe,	weathering	processes	are	creating	new	soil	
every	day.	But,	while	tons	of	new	soils	are	created	every	year,	it	still	
takes	hundreds,	if	not	thousands,	of	years	for	one	inch	of	topsoil	to	
develop.	Topsoil	is	the	dark,	organically	rich	layer	of	soil	needed	to	
grow	plants	and	food.	It	is	the	product	of	a	good	mix	of	dirt	particles	
and	slowly	decaying	plant	and	animal	matter.	
	 Once	we	cut	forests	down	and	clear	the	land,	the	ability	of	
that	land	to	keep	making	new	topsoil	is	drastically	reduced.	The	trees	

are	gone.	Many	animals	are	gone.	If	we	build	communities	on	the	
land,	small	plant	material	is	gone	too.	If	we	plow	the	land	for	crops,	
we	begin	using	up	the	topsoil	that	is	there.	If	we	don’t	grow	crops	with	
conservation	of	that	topsoil	in	mind,	it	will	soon	be	depleted.	It	will	be	
used	up	and	become	void	of	nutrients.	It	will	suffer	water	and	wind	
erosion	and	get	washed	or	blown	away.	

We know This From the Past 
	 Even	back	in	ancient	times,	soil	conservation	was	an	issue.	
Ten	to	twelve	thousand	years	ago,	human	beings	learned	how	to	grow	
crops	instead	of	hunting	and	foraging	for	their	daily	food.	They	learned	
they	could	grow	enough	food	to	store	it	and	get	through	the	winter.	
They	began	to	settle	down	and	stay	in	one	place	to	do	so.	Towns	and	
cities	were	built.	Forests	were	cleared	for	lumber	for	buildings	and	for	
farming.	

	 The	farmers	planted	crop	after	crop	in	straight	rows,	weeding	
in-between	the	rows.	They	depleted	the	nutrients	in	the	soil	by	
planting	the	same	crops	repeatedly.	They	cleared	off	all	the	plant	
material	after	harvest,	instead	of	turning	it	back	into	the	land.	Some	
farmers	learned	how	to	irrigate	the	land,	but	because	there	were	no	
weeds	growing	in	the	furrows,	the	water	started	to	wash	the	soil	away	
creating	huge	gullies.	

	 When	the	land	was	used	up,	or	washed	away,	the	farmers	just	
moved	to	new	land,	which	was	plentiful	at	that	time.	There,	they	did	
the	same	thing	all	over	again.	When	the	soil	no	longer	produced	good	
crops,	they	cut	more	trees	and	moved	again!	
	 As	the	population	grew,	more	farmland	was	needed.	More	
trees were cut. grazing animals were kept for work,	food,	and	wool.	
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They	were	allowed	to	eat	all	the	grass	in	a	pasture	until	it	was	gone.	
When	they	completely	grazed	off	one	pasture,	they	were	simply	
moved	to	new	grazing	land.	

	 As	you	might	guess,	after	many	years,	the	land	could	no	
longer	support	the	people.	Civilizations	fell	apart	as	people	starved	
and	land	became	a	cause	for	war.	Destruction	of	topsoil	has	happened	
in	almost	every	country	in	the	world.	

	 Smart	farmers	began	to	study	ways	to	conserve	the	soil.	By	
the	1600’s,	soil	science	was	being	studied	and	caring	farmers	began	to	
use	the	soil	wisely.	If	they	had	not,	by	now	we	would	have	no	soil	left	
at	all!	

Soil Building Methods 
	 Farmers	learned	to	rotate	their	crops	and	leave	a	portion	
of	the	land	“fallow”	each	year.	“Fallow”	means,	“unplanted.”	They	
learned	that	by	turning	the	weeds	and	grass	of	the	fallow	field	back	
into	the	soil,	they	could	add	nutrients	back	to	the	soil.	

	 In	Europe,	by	the	Middle	Ages,	some	farmers	discovered	that	
certain	crops	made	the	soil	extra	good	for	other	crops.	What	they	
discovered	was	that	legumes	(peas,	and	certain	beans),	have	roots	
that	carry	good	nitrogen	fixing	bacteria	into	the	soil.	

	 Even	before	this,	ancient	farmers	saw	that	spreading	manure	
from	their	animals	helped	the	soil—but	there	was	not	enough	manure	
to	spread	on	the	fields,	so	mulch	was	used	in	some	areas.	Mulch is 
straw,	hay,	leaves,	and	other	plant	material	that	is	piled	together	and	
left	to	decay.	When	it	breaks	down	it	is	used	to	enrich	the	soil.	

	 These	were	all	ways	to	help	keep	essential	nutrients	in	the	
soil.	Adding	nutrients	to	soil	in	any	form	is	called	fertilizing.	The	
farmers	who	practiced	these	methods	had	better	crops,	but	to	
feed	the	world’s	population,	more	was	needed.	In	the	early	1900’s,	
scientists	learned	how	to	make	fertilizers	from	chemicals	and	chemical	
reactions.	
	 Fertilizer	was	made	in	large	quantities	and	spread	on	large	
tracts	of	farmland.	This	was	a	great	step	toward	growing	crops	on	
already	depleted	soil,	and	it	has	saved	many	people	from	starvation.	
But	too	much	chemical	fertilizer	will	eventually	kill	the	living	part	of	
the	soil.	If	used	too	heavily,	the	chemicals	can	get	into	the	plants	and	
poison	the	people	who	eat	them.	

Bare Land 
	 Bare	cropland	is	often	abandoned	when	the	soil	won’t	
produce	crops	anymore,	when	there	is	nothing	left	for	animals	to	
graze	on,	or	when	crops	or	grazing	is	no	longer	profitable	to	the	
farmer.	When	bare	land	is	abandoned,	for	any	reason,	it	quickly	
becomes	susceptible	to	erosion.	Bare	soil,	with	no	plants	growing	on	
it,	is	battered	by	the	rain,	washed	away	with	streams	of	water,	and	
blown	away	with	the	wind.	

	 This	all	happened	in	the	United	States	during	the	great 
depression.	People	couldn’t	afford	to	buy	as	much	food	as	they	had	
been	buying.	Farmers	deserted	their	fields,	leaving	them	bare.	Then,	
a	drought	set	in	and	the	soil	got	extremely	dry.	When	dust	storms	
followed	the	drought,	the	barren	soil	just	blew	away.	When	the	rains	
came,	the	soil	that	was	left	was	washed	away	and	great	gullies	left	the	
fields	destroyed.	
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	 Rain	is	one	of	the	most	damaging	elements	to	soil.	Sheet 
erosion	is	caused	when	layer	after	layer	of	soil	is	carried	away	in	the	
streams	of	water	running	off	the	fields.	Farmers	and	soil	scientists	
have	understood	sheet	erosion	for	many	years,	but	only	recently	have	
they	realized	that	the	raindrops	themselves	cause	even	worse	damage	
to	soil.	

	 Seemingly	small	and	harmless,	raindrops	actually	bombard	
the	soil	like	little	bombs.	They	blast	away,	loosening	particles	of	soil	
and	scattering	them.	Raindrops	keep	the	gathering	water	in	motion,	
and	the	soil	particles	cannot	settle.	They	are	then	easily	carried	away.	
 
 grass and plants prevent	raindrop	erosion	by	taking	the	
beating	of	the	falling	drops.	Tender	as	they	may	seem,	the	blades	and	
leaves	of	plants	buffer	the	impact	so	much	that	the	falling	drops	aren’t	
strong	enough	to	dislodge	soil	particles	after	they	hit	and	bounce	off	
the	plants.	A	big	job	of	soil	conservation	is	making	sure	bare	soil	gets	
something	growing	on	it!	
 
Changing Our habits 
	 Most	of	today’s	farmers	benefit	from	the	knowledge	collected	
over	the	years	about	soil	conservation.	They	choose	crops	wisely,	
allow	the	land	to	recuperate,	plow	in	contours	that	follow	the	shape	
of	the	ground,	make	furrows	that	will	hold	rainwater,	grow	tree	lines	
for	windbreaks,	and	more.	Smart	farmers	plant	their	fields	only	after	
getting	a	study	done	and	a	“soil capability map”	drawn	up	by	a	soil	
specialist.	
 
	 Modern	farmers	and	governments	are	very	aware	of	soil	

conservation.	There	are	organizations	and	government	agencies	
and	programs	in	place	to	preserve	this	important	natural	resource.	
Farmers	can	get	information	and	education	from	many	sources.	

	 In	the	USA,	the	United	States	department of Agriculture 
has	had	soil	and	water	conservation	programs	in	force	for	the	
last	5	decades.	Water	conservation	goes	hand	in	hand	with	soil	
conservation.	It	is	now	known	that	sediment	from	soil	erosion	is	
the	biggest	source	of	water	pollution.	Run	off	from	farmland	brings	
nutrients,	chemicals,	pesticides,	and	animal	waste	with	it	into	the	
water!	

	 Soil	erosion	is	like	a	plague.	It	will	keep	spreading	if	measures	
are	not	taken	to	stop	it.	Over	5	tons	of	topsoil	is	washed	away,	per	
acre,	per	year	in	the	mid-west.	Millions	of	dollars	are	lost	due	to	
cropland	erosion	each	year.	The	thing	we	all	must	remember	is	that	
soil	takes	much	longer	to	be	created	than	to	be	destroyed.	We	all	
need	to	be	aware	of	this	and	do	what	we	can	to	preserve	this	precious	
resource. 

Worksheet 1

Activity	A:	Fill	in	the	blanks.	Use	some	of	the	words	listed	below.	
1.	It	takes	hundreds	of	years	to	create	________	inches	of	topsoil.	
2.	10,000	years	ago,	human	beings	learned	how	to	grow	crops	instead	
of	______	and	__________	their	food.	
3.	Destruction	of	____________________	has	happened	in	almost	
every	country.	
4.	By	the	________________________________,	soil	science	was	
being studied. 
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5.	A	crop	field	purposely	left	to	weeds	and	grass	is	called	
___________________.	
6.	Adding	manure	and	mulch	are	ways	farmers	___________________	
their	soil.	
7.	_______________________cause	much	damage	when	they	
bombard	bare	soil.	
8.	Once	we	cut	________	down,	the	ability	to	create	new	soil	is	
drastically	reduced.	
9.	Soil	takes	longer	to	be	______________	than	it	does	to	be	
_________________.	
10.	Farmers	can	get	information	and	help	from	government	
____________________.	
- surplus, 1600’s, created, topsoil, five, hunting, planted, fertilizer, 
-18th century, one, raindrops, foraging, meteors, 1900’s, destroys, 
-harvested, water, sweating, working, ten, fallow, forests, fishing, 
- cornstalks, sub soil, unproductive, monuments 

Worksheet 2
 
Explain	why	early	farmers	kept	moving	and	cutting	down	more	trees.	
_________________________________________________________	
_________________________________________________________	
_________________________________________________________

Answer Sheet 

Worksheet 1
1. One 
2.	hunting	and	foraging	
3.	topsoil	
4.	1600’s	
5.	fallow	
6.	fertilize	
7. rain drops 
8.	forests	
9.	created…destroyed	
10. agencies 

Worksheet 2
Answers	will	vary.	Some	possible	answers:	
1.	They	depleted	the	soil	and	overgrazed	the	pasture.	
2.	The	population	grew	and	more	farming	and	grazing	were	required.	
3.	More	lumber	was	needed	for	houses.	
4.	The	soil	no	longer	produced	good	crops.	

REFERNCE:	http://www.lessonsnips.com/docs/pdf/dirtdestruction.pdf
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COunTy FAIR

Posters

Upcoming County Fairs in July:

Visit one of our Iowa Conservation Connect booths for a chance to 
recieve a variety of prizes and learn more on the latest conservation 
practices for certified landowners and operators!  Check out one of 

the county fairs located near you!

 Dickinson:  July 25-29

 Carroll:  July 14-18

 Guthrie:  July 2-6

 Dallas:  July 7-11

 Green:  July 13-19

A c t i v e l y P r o t e c t i n g Y o u r L a n d

Actively protecting your land.

Win 
Prizes!

www.iowaconservationconnect.org

Conservation
Connect

CountyFair
Tour2010

IOWA

EvEnT

County Fairs

	 Iowa	Conservation	Connect	will	be	placing	a	booth	at	the	
Greene,	Guthrie,	Dickinson,	Carroll,	and	Dallas	County	fairs.	County	
fairs	are	an	event	that	attracts	many	local	farmers;	thus	they	are	a	great	
way	to	introduce	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	to	the	community	and	
also	a	great	way	for	farmers	to	receive	information	on	the	program.	
The	booth	will	hold	many	flyers,	brochures,	and	promotional	items	that	
visitors	may	take.	Also	the	booth	will	have	a	sign	up	for	the	sponsored	
newsletter	administered	seasonally.		

	 To	encourage	the	visitors	to	remember	Iowa	Conservation	
Connect	we	will	be	holding	a	drawing.	Booth	visitors	will	be	able	to	
sign	up	for	the	drawing	throughout	the	week	of	the	fair.	On	the	last	
day	of	the	fair	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	workers	will	draw	three	top	
winners.	The	prizes	will	be	awarded	that	day.	First	prize	will	be	an	Iowa	
Conservation	Connect	folding	chair	with	carrying	bag.
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Fall Newsletter

A c t i v e l y P r o t e c t i n g Y o u r L a n d

FALL NEWSLETTER

INTRODUCING CERTIFIED OPERATORS
Ibh eros dolor ad magna faccum iriliquat. 
Duis amet alit velit am duis et dionse 
euis adit luptatue dolobor tincil dit wis et 
praesto eu feugiatueros nullaore doloreet, 
ver in ea cortio dolor sit alismol uptat, 
commy nissecte faccum ipit wis delesto 
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A c t i v e l y  P r o t e c t i n g  Y o u r  L a n d

This	certi icate is presented to

On this day of ,

Conservation District of Iowa
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County Fair Booth

filter strips

filter strips
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	 Throughout	the	entire	production	of	the	Iowa	Conservation	
Connect	Advertising	Campaign,	it	became	clear	that	there	was	
not	only	a	need	for,	but	a	demand	for	conservation	efforts	and	a	
certification	program.
	 The	creative	strategy	proposed	here	will	help	Iowa	
Conservation	Connect	become	a	well	known,	and	effective	brand.		
Beginning	with	a	logo,	and	a	tagline,	the	creative	process	of	the	
campaign	was	continuously	focused	on	one	main	message-Actively	
Protecting	Your	Land.		The	brand	of	Iowa	Conservation	Connect	needs	
to	be	introduced	to	the	public,	and	then	continuously	be	presented	to	
the target audience.
	 The	creative	strategies	were	not	merely	in	print	form.		The	
team	branched	out	to	other	media	such	as:		developing	a	script	for	
radio,	creating	a	mass	e-mail,	and	a	newspaper	insert,	as	well	as	
creating	a	website	in	order	to	organize	all	of	the	information	that	is	
to	be	presented	to	the	target	audience.		Event	marketing	was	also	
utilized	as	the	team	developed	a	sponsored	“Hayday”	to	reach	out	to	
the	young	people	of	the	pilot	areas.		
	 Besides	advertising	pieces,	the	creative	team	developed	
numerous	promotional	products	to	be	given	to	our	target	audience.		
These	promotional	items	will	provide	our	target	audience	with	items	
that	are	for	everyday	use,	in	order	to	keep	the	Iowa	Conservation	

Connect	brand	fresh	in	their	minds,	on	their	desks,	kitchens,	and	their	
garages.
	 A	direct	marketing	program	was	also	proposed	in	order	to	
most	effectively	reach	the	target	audience.		The	use	of	an	aggressive	
timeline	will	ensure	an	organized	approach	to	personally	contacting	
each	of	the	individuals	to	be	targeted	in	the	pilot	areas,	and	to	do	so	
in	a	manageable	way.		
	 Iowa	Conservation	Connect	is	targeting	a	pilot	area	that	
has	a	demonstrated	need,	and	demand	for	the	implementation	of	
conservation	techniques.		By	combining	high	level	creative	pieces	
with	the	use	of	effective	media,	event	and	direct	marketing,	Iowa	
Conservation	Connect	will	reach	the	goal	of	creating	a	seven	percent	
action	rate	of	conservation	implementation.				

Conclusion
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Iowa Land and Water Conservation Certification
Research Proposal

Purpose of the study 
	 The	purpose	of	the	Iowa	Land	and	Water	Conservation	
Certification	study	is	to	determine	if	absentee	landowners	have	
knowledge	of	the	different	conservation	techniques,	and	to	identify	
what	conservation	benefits	influence	our	audience	to	be	more	
interested	in	conservation.	In	addition,	the	purpose	is	to	understand	
the	absentee	landowner	and	a	potential	certification	process	in	
conservation	practices.	

	 The	certification	process	will	give	the	absentee	landowner	
the	information	and	skills	of	conserving	land.	They	will	also	have	the	
opportunity	to	be	paired	with	an	operator	who	would	be	able	to	
implement	the	conservation	techniques	on	their	land.	Our	goal	is	to	
increase	the	action	of	absentee	landowners	from	2%	to	5%.

Subjects:
Three	primary	groups	are	the	subjects	for	this	study:
	 1.		 Absentee	landowners	of	farms,	
	 2.	 Owner/operators	of	farms,	
	 3.		 Government	and	nonprofit	agencies	that	support		
	 	 conservation	efforts.

Time commitment for subjects: 
	 	Subjects	will	be	asked	to	commit	from	10	minutes	to	one		
 hour 
Compensation for subjects:
Subjects	will	not	be	compensated	for	their	time.

Benefits for subjects:  
Subjects	will	be	able	to	review	final	research	report.	

Risks for subjects (and risk reduction):
	 Risks	for	the	subjects	do	not	exist.		They	will	be	given	an	
Informed	Consent	form	and	can	exit	from	the	research	process	at	any	
time.

Confidentiality assurances:
	 All	subjects	will	be	kept	confidential;	interviews	will	be	
reported	in	group,	unless	permission	is	given	to	be	used.
Informed	Consent	Form	is	appended	to	this	proposal.	(see	page	8)

RESEARCh OBjECTIvE
The	project	is	unique	for	the	reason	that	it	is	the	first	of	its	kind	in	
the	local	area.	Research	objectives	are	based	on	what	we	need	to	
know	from	the	target	audience,	purchase	behavior,	and	unique	brand	
characteristics.	The	use	of	qualitative	methods	will	help	us	determine	
our	main	objectives	with	three	primary	subjects

 a. Absentee landowner
	 	 i.	 To	determine	if	absentee	landowners	are		
	 	 	 aware	of	the	assortment	of	conversation		
	 	 	 programs	available	
	 	 ii.	 To	identify	if	absentee	landowners	know		
	 	 	 of	the	financial	support	given	through	the		
	 	 	 conservational	programs.
	 	 iii.	 To	identify	the	benefits	of	conservational		
	 	 	 techniques	that	interest		 	 	
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	 	 	 absentee	landowners	to	take	action	in		 	
	 	 	 conserving	their	land
 b. Operators
	 	 i.	 To	determine	if	operators	have	knowledge		
	 	 	 of	the	different	conservational	techniques		
	 	 	 through	the	array	of	programs	available	and	if		
	 	 	 they	are	implementing	any	of	them.
	 	 ii.	 To	identify	if	operators	are	aware	of	the			
	 	 	 benefits	that	conservational	techniques	can		
	 	 	 have	on	the	land.
 c. government Agencies
	 	 i.	 To	identify	what	types	of	programs	and		 	
	 	 	 techniques	are	remotely	used	and	promoted		
	 	 	 to	operators,	absentee	landowners,	and	farm		
	 	 	 managers.

	 Secondary	sources	were	found	through	the	use	of	scholarly	
journals,	archives,	and	government	recourses.	Once	sources	were	
established	information	was	placed	into	the	form	of	an	annotated	
bibliography,	summarizing	content	of	the	articles	and	journals	found	
and	how	it	would	apply	to	our	campaign.	Topics	such	as:	the	benefits	
and	effectiveness	of	conservation,	current	conservational	techniques	
(No-till,	filter	strips),	and	the	effects	and	consequences	of	not	using	
conservation	techniques	(Soil	erosion,	water	pollution).
Examples	below	express	how	each	annotated	bibliography	is	
composed	and	how	the	information	is	published	within	the	
bibliography:
A	Trail	across	Time:	American	Environmental	Planning	From	City	
Beautiful	to	Sustainability.
•	 In	this	journal	Daniels	talks	about	sustaining	the	land	for		

	 the	future.	Although	he	does	not	talk	about	a	specific	state,		
	 but	more	the	nation	in	general.	He	also	talks	about	the	 	
	 government	leading	by	example	and	says	they	should		 	
	 have	as	much	emphasis	on	environment	sustainability		 	
	 as	economic	growth.	The	tension	is	between	Natural		 	
	 resources	for	human	use	or	to	preserve	wilderness		 	
	 in	a	specific	area.	This	method	has	worked	on	small-	 	
	 scale	areas	and	the	author	would	like	to	promote	the		 	
	 same	method	to	bigger	areas.	He	says	that	by	permanently		
	 preserving	the	land	either	regionally	or	nationally	that	land		
	 can	be	used	for	natural	land,	farmland,	and	forestland.		

•	 Agren’s	customers	are	looking	for	advice	on	how	to	conserve		
	 land	but	if	the	government	was	to	get	involved	it	may	be		
	 more	effective.	This	is	a	great	method	that	Agren	could	use	to		
	 preserve	the	land	for	the	future.	

COnSERvATIOn RESERvE PROgRAM
•	 While	focusing	on	the	Conservation	Reserve	Program,		 	
	 research	was	completed	on	conservation	programs	around		
	 the	United	States.		Within	the	research	it	was	found		 	
	 that	where	some	of	the	programs	have	been	successful,			
	 not	many	have	made	a	major	impact	on	the	conservation		
	 movement.		The	most	successful	program	has	been	the		 	
	 Conservation	Reserve	Program,	or	the	CRP.		This	program		
	 was	initiated	in	1985	as	part	of	the	Food	Security	Act	and		
	 for	landowners	who	enter	the	program	a	portion	of	their		
	 land	is	left	dormant	for	periods	of	ten	years.			 	 	
	 (Conservation	Reserve	Program	|	NRCS)		
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•	 Another	successful	program	was	run	in	South	Dakota	in			
	 the	middle	2000s.		This	program	promoted	natural	prairie		
	 and	wetland	restoration	throughout	the	state.		This	led	to		
	 an	increase	in	pheasant	and	other	natural	wildlife	population,		
	 more	specifically	a	record	number	of	pheasants	for	the	state.			
	 This	increase	in	pheasant	and	wildlife	population	directly		
	 correlated	to	a	record	number	of	out-of-state	hunters,		 	
	 which	were	around	100,000	or	about	10%	of	the	South		 	
	 Dakota	state	population.		(Laingen)		This	increase	in		 	
	 hunting	tourists	was	a	great	benefit	to	the	state	as	it	brought		
	 an	economic	benefit	to	the	entire	state	during	the	hunting		
	 season.	Effects	of	Soil	and	Water	Pollution

•	 Basil	and	Bromely	provide,	throughout	their	article,	studies		
	 that	“have	yielded	considerable	insights	into	the	implications		
	 of	land	use	and	the	land	management	practices	for	water		
	 quality”	(Basil	and	Bromely,	591-600).		They	have	found			
	 that	one	main	pollutant	of	water	is	the	planting			 	
	 and	harvesting	of	land	and	more	so	the	spreading		 	
	 of	manure.	The	article	also	mentions	of	practices		 	
	 that	can	conserve	land	soil	and	reduce	pollutants	from		 	
	 soil	to	the	water.	These	practices	consist	of	structural		 	
	 changes	to	the	land	by	adding	dry	ponds	or	sediment		 	
	 traps	(similar	to	filter	strips),	etc.	They	also	mention	in		 	
	 the	article	that	once	finding	land	in	need	of	conservation,		
	 “the	problem,	then,	is	one	of	adjusting	incentives	for	decision		
	 makers	such	that	the	resulting	behavior	is	consistent	with,		
	 or	rather	results	in,	socially	desired	performance”	(Basil	and		
	 Bromely,	591-600).	They	also	provide	equations	and	figure		
	 models	created	to	better	reach	the	problem	of	farmland		

	 polluting	water.	The	problem,	which	was	mentioned	earlier,		
	 is	a	similar	problem	to	that	of	which	Agren	is	trying	to	make		
	 possible.	Once	their	certificate	program	is	established,	what	is		
	 the	process	going	to	be	to	keep	the	program	active?

RESEARCh dESIgn -METhOdOLOgy
	 For	this	specific	project	qualitative	methods	apply	much	
better	considering	the	time	limit.	Below	explains	the	specific	methods	
chosen	to	gather	research	from	the	target	audiences.	The	research	
gathered	from	conducting	the	following	methods	will	help	the	creative	
work	have	more	of	an	effect	on	the	target	audience.	

QuALITATIvE METhOdS
 Focus groups:	8-12	operators,	government	organization	
workers,	and	absentee	landowners	will	be	invited	for	a	focused	
discussion	on	the	certification	process.	The	questions	will	be	revolved	
around	knowledge	of	conservation,	certification	process,	and	creative	
concepts. 

 One-on-One interviews:	‘Becoming’	the	audience	in	
order	to	speak	correctly	and	effectively	to	them	is	important.	One-on-
one	interviews	will	be	utilized	to	“pick	at	the	target	audiences	brain”	
in	order	to	successfully	create	a	campaign	that	speaks	directly	to	
them.	

Observation:		Working	along	side	a	member	of	a	government	
agency	such	as	Natural	Resource	and	Conservation	Services	(NRCS),	
Conservation	Districts	of	Iowa	(CDI),	or	United	States	Department	
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of	Agriculture	(USDA)	agencies.	This	would	give	more	insight	on	
other	organizations,	how	they	help	farmers	run	their	business,	and	
the	impact	they	have	on	absentee	landowners.	It	is	important	to	
know	as	much	as	we	can	about	all	the	other	organizations	that	give	
conservational	information.	

Storytelling:	Testimonials	will	be	used	in	the	advertisements	for	this	
project.	They	have	proven	to	create	a	connection	with	the	audience	in	
the	past;	which		should	prove	important	in	our	campaign.

Word Association: In	focus	groups	and	one-on-one	interviews	
conducted	by	the	teams,	the	target	will	be	questioned	on	benefits	
and	words	that	come	to	mind	after	the	explanation	of	the	brand.	
These	words	will	be	used	in	the	advertisements	in	order	to	grab	the	
attention	of	our	target	audience.

Study tours: 
Iowa	State	University:	A	study	tour	to	Iowa	State	February	22,	2010	
is	conducted	to	meet	with	Mike	Duffy	and	J.	Arbuckle	to	discuss	their	
extensive	studies	done	over:
Mike duffy:	What	We	Know	About	Absentee	Landowners	and	Land	
Ownership	in	Iowa
j. gordon Arbuckle jr.: Rented	Land	in	Iowa:	Social	and	
Environmental	Dimensions
	 Iowa	Watershed	(Dickinson,	Middle	Raccoon):	Study	tours	to	
Iowa	watersheds	will	help	to	understand	what	a	watershed	is	exactly.	
How	they	protect	the	water	from	pollution.	What	other	organizations	
do	they	work	along	side?	Do	they	provide	information	to	the	public	on	
conservation	methods?

	 Iowa	State	Extension:	A	study	tour	to	the	Iowa	State	Extension	
office	will	help	to	narrow	the	target	audience	we	are	focusing	on.	We	
will	find	many	studies	done	on	our	target	audience	at	the	Extension	
office.	This	research	will	be	helpful	knowledge	when	completing	the	
campaign.

Sample Questions
These	questions	are	tailored	to	help	answer	the	objectives	stated	
earlier.	The	questions	will	be	asked	during	focus	groups	&	one-on-one	
interviews	conducted	by	the	teams.	

Absentee Landowner:
1.	 How	much	land	do	you	currently	rent	out?
2.	 Do	you	know	where	to	get	information	about	different		 	
	 conservational	techniques?
3.	 Do	your	operators	use	conservative	methods	of	farming?
a.	 If	No,	Why	not?
b.	 If	Yes,	What	specific	methods	are	used?
4.	 For	what	reason	do	you	rent	your	land?
5.	 For	how	long	do	you	lease?
6.	 Are	there	any	conservative	benefits	that	are	important	to	you?		
	 If	so,	what	are	they?
7.	 What	types	of	media	do	you	use	regularly	(3-7/	week)?	For		
	 example:	TV,	internet,	newspaper,	magazines
8.	 What	types	of	advertising	catch	your	eye	and	are	memorable?
9.	 What	do	you	think	of	when	you	see	this	name/logo?
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Operators:   
1.	 Have	you	performed	any	conservation	practices	on	your	land?			
	 If	so,	what	are	they?
2.	 Where	is	the	location	of	your	land?
3.	 How	much	land	do	you	operate?
4.	 How	long	you	have	farmed	this	land,	and	have	you		 	
	 experienced	any	problems	such	as	soil	erosion	or	water			
	 pollution?
5.	 Are	there	any	conservative	benefits	that	are	important	to		
	 you?	If	so,	what	are	they?
6.	 Does	your	land	have	a	water	source	such	as	a	pond	or		 	
	 stream?
	 a.	 Do	you	have	knowledge	on	water	conservation		 	
	 	 methods	and	how	to	keep	your	pond	or	stream	from		
	 	 polluting?
7.	 What	do	you	think	of	when	you	see	this	name/logo?
8.	 Would	any	of	you	be	interested	in	learning	more	about	the		
	 certification	process?
	 a.	 Could	you	describe	the	benefits	and	drawbacks	you		
	 	 currently	see	in	the	program	pertaining	to	your	life.
	 b.	 Would	you	be	willing	to	go	through	seminars	to	learn		
	 	 more	about	conserving	land?	If	not	why?

use Conservative Methods
1.	 How	long	have	you	farmed	using	conservative	methods?	
2.	 What	made	you	decide	to	farm	using	conservative	methods?
3.	 How	has	farming	conservatively	changed	your	land?

don’t use Conservative Methods
1.	 Why	do	you	choose	not	to	use	conservative	methods	of			
	 farming?

	 Do	you	have	any	knowledge	of	conservative	methods?	
	 Do	you	know	anyone	that	is	practicing	good	conservation		
	 skills?
	 Do	you	understand	the	benefits	of	conservative	farming?
2.	 What	would	make	you	change	to	using	more	conservative		
	 measures?

government Agencies:
1.	 What	type	of	conservational	programs	do	you	promote?
2.	 What	techniques	do	you	promote	the	most?
3.	 Which	areas	do	you	predominately	serve?
4.	 How	many	operators,	landowners,	farm	managers	are	you	in		
	 contact	with	regularly?

Tentative Schedule
	 Below	is	a	tentative	schedule	of	dates	in	which	research	
should	be	started	and	completed.		As	with	any	schedule	it	is	subject	to	
change	do	to	unexpected	problems	or	added	research	methods.		
Monday,	February	22,	2010:	Take	a	study	tour	to	Ames,	IA,	Iowa	State	
University	to	study	M.	Duffy	and	J.	Arbuckle	presentations.
Monday,	March	15,	2010:	Conduct	focus	group	with	absentee	
landowners	and	operators
	 Thursday,	March	18,	2010:	Have	36	completed	one-on-one	
interviews.	Each	individual	will	complete	three	specific	interviews	to	
an	absentee	landowner,	a	farm	operator,	and/or	a	government	agency	
worker
	 One-on-one	interviews	and	focus	groups	help	gain	a	better	
knowledge	of	terms	used	among	absentee	landowners,	farmers,	and	
government	agencies.	These	groups	and	interviews	will	also	provide	
a	true	story	of	one	who	has	or	has	not	implemented	conservation	
practices.	Effective	ads	will	be	then	produced	using	absentee	
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landowner	and	farm	operator	testimonials.
Tuesday,	March	9,	2010:	Group	study	tour	to	Iowa	State	Extension	
Office
Thursday,	March	11,	2010:	Group	study	tour	to	Dickinson	county	
watershed.
Thursday,	March	11,	2010:	Group	study	tour	to	Middle	Raccoon	
watershed.
	 Group	study	tours	to	local	Iowa	watershed	will	help	to	
understand	what	a	watershed	exactly	is	and	how	they	prevent	water	
pollution.	What	other	organizations	do	they	work	along	side?	Do	they	
provide	information	to	the	public	on	water	conservation	methods?

describe how you plan to analyze and interpret the data 
	 We	will	analyze	our	data	and	interpret	it	through	summarizing	
the	information	that	we	have	collaborated	from	our	secondary	
sources	and	qualitative	methods.		Then	we	will	relate	the	information	
to	build	a	message	and	advertising	campaign.		

describe how you plan to communicate the results 
	 We	will	communicate	the	results	along	with	a	Branding	
Campaign	through	a	presentation	to	Agren,	and	invited	guests	who	
have	been	part	of	the	research	study.	This	will	encompass	all	the	
information	and	results	we	have	accumulated	through	our	research.	
April	27,	2010
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InFORMEd COnSEnT FORM

 The	study	you	are	being	asked	to	participate	in	is	concerned	
with	Conservation	Certification	of	Iowa.	We	will	be	asking	a	number	
of	questions	related	to	conserving	your	farmland/	water	sources	and	
also	about	selecting	a	compatible	operator	for	your	land.		The	data	
collected	will	be	used	to	help	us	gain	a	better	grasp	on	how	well	you	
are	informed	on	land/	water	conservation.	In	addition	your	data	will	
assist	in	the	preparation	of	effective	communication	materials.		Your	
name	will	not	be	used	in	any	stage	throughout	the	research	and	
all	information	will	be	kept	confidential.		Results	will	be	gathered	
and	used	to	build	a	report	for	use	by	April	1,	2010.	If	you	have	any	
questions,	feel	free	to	contact	Dr.	Pam	Mickelson	(712-274-5473),	the	
faculty	sponsor	at	Morningside	College.

name (please print) ___________________   
date ______________

Signature ___________________________
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 March 10, 2010 

 

 

To: Stephanie Rude, Lead Researcher 

Cc: Institutional Review Board Members 

      Faculty Advisor: Pam Mickelson 

       

 

RE: Iowa Land and Water Conservation Certification 

Request Number: IRRB 2010-01-178 

Date Deliberated: Feb 29, 2010 

 

Dear Stephanie 

 

Your study entitled “Iowa Land and Water Conservation Certification” for the 2010 ad 

campaign project has completed the review process for the IRRB.  I am happy to report that your 

proposal has been approved.   
 

Congratulations on your approval and good luck in your data collection. 

  

 

  Sincerely, 

    

 KimberlyChristopherson 

 

  Kim Christopherson, Chair  

  Institutional Review Board 

 712-274-5253  

  christopherson@morningside.edu 
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InTERvIEWS By STEPhAnIE RudE 

Absentee Landowner Sheila Baker
1. how much land do you currently rent out?  5 acres
2. how far do you live from the land you rent?	1	mile
3. do you know where to get information about   
 different conservational techniques, such as   
 filter strips and buffers?  Yes,	but	because	we	are	not		
	 farmers,	most	of	our	land	(75	acres)	is	timber	and/or	pasture		
	 we	do	not	seek	out	this	information.	
4. Are you familiar with the government programs in 
your area such as nRCS?  Somewhat
 a. If so, which programs do you regularly use?  
  None
5. do you understand the benefits of conservative  
 farming?  Yes,	mainly	because	I	grew	up	on	a	farm	and	my		
	 father	rotated	crops	and/or	used	set	aside	sometimes.	
6. do your operators use conservative methods of  
 farming on your rented land?
 a. If no, Why not?  Yes
7. For what reason do you rent your land?  These	5		
	 acres	are	farmable	and	had	always	been	farmed	before	we		
	 bought	the	land,	so	we	continued	to	rent	it	out.
8. For how long have you been renting to your   
 current operator?  10	years,	prior	to	that	it	was	rented	to		
	 another	operator	for	10	years.	
9. Are there any conservation benefits that are 

important to  you?  	Yes	
 a. If so, what are they? Clearing	the	cedar	trees	on		
	 the	timber/pasture	and	using	the	burn	method		 	 	
	 are	important	to	restore	it	to	its	original	habitat.		 	
	 Other	benefits	would	include	good	drainage.	
10. What specific media’s do you use monthly? For  
 example-Pheasants	Forever	magazine.	We	do	not	subscribe		
	 to	any	farming	or	hunting	magazines.	Other	media’s	used		
	 –	local	daily	and/or	weekly	papers,	the	Iowa	bi-monthly			
	 magazine.	
11. Would you be interested in learning more about  
 the certification process and Iowa Conservation  
 Connect’s program?  Yes	–	as	it	pertains	to	removing		
	 cedar	trees	and	burn	process	of	the	Loess	Hills.	
12. Could you describe the benefits and drawbacks you  
 currently see in the program pertaining to your life?  
 Benefits:		restoring	the	beauty	of	the	hills.		Drawbacks	–	time		
	 and	money,	plus	lack	of	guided	expertise	to	accomplish	this.
13. Would you be willing to go through seminars to  
 learn more about conserving land? If	not,	please			
	 explain?		Possibly.	
14. how long has your operator farmed using   
 conservative methods?	As	far	as	I	know,	as	long	as	he	has		
	 farmed	–	probably	25	years	at	least.
15. What made you decide to use conservative   
 methods on your land?  It’s	been	left	up	to	the	renter,		
	 who	has	made	good	judgment.	
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16. have conservational practices changed your land 
for the better?  Yes,	drainage	is	better

Absentee Landowner Loren Bakely

1. how much land do you currently rent out?  250  
	 acres,	planted	to	corn	and	bean	crops.		It	is	a	50-50		 	
	 agreement	with	the	tenant.		That	means	the	landowner			
	 pays	½	of	expenses	for	the	crop,	furnishes	grain	bin	storage-	
	 if	he	has	bins.	In	return,	the	landowner	receives	50%	of	the		
	 harvested	crop.		Operator-(tenant)	pays	½	crop	expenses,		
	 furnishes	all	the	labor,	machinery	and	hauls	the	grain	to			
	 elevator	when	sold.		In	return,	he	receives	50%	of	the	grain		
	 that	is	harvested.	If	it	were	a	cash	rent	agreement,	the		 	
	 landowner	owns	the	land,	the	tenant-(operator)	furnishes		
	 everything,	pays	rent	for	crop	stored	in	owner’s	bins	and		
	 receives	all	the	crop	that	is	harvested.	
2. how far do you live from the land you rent? We	live		
	 on	our	farm
3. do you know where to get information about   
 different conservational techniques, such as filter  
 strips and buffers?  Yes
4. Are you familiar with the government programs in  
 your area such as nRCS? 	Yes		
 a. If so, which programs do you regularly use?  
 The	Direct	&	Counter-cyclical	Program	(DCP)		
5. do you understand the benefits of conservative  
 farming? 	Yes	

6. do your operators use conservative methods of  
 farming on your rented land?	Yes,	no	till	farming
7.  For what reason do you rent your land? 		I	retired		
	 from	active	farming		
8. For how long have you been renting to your current  
 operator? 13	years		
9. Are there any conservation benefits that are   
 important to you? As	a	landowner,	we	installed	terraces		
	 over	50	years	ago.		They	work	well	in	stopping	erosion.					
	 When	a	hilly	farm	is	sold	in	this	area,	nowadays,	the	new		
	 landowner	will	tear	out	all	the	fences,	doze	out	the	terraces,		
	 take	out	the	trees,	fill	in	the	gullys	and	are	row-cropping		
	 up	and	down	the	hills,	paying	no	attention	to	the	conservation	
	 	that	was	practiced	on	that	land	before	they	bought	it.		Soil		
	 washes	down	filling	road	ditches,	water	isn’t	held	in	the	soil		
	 because	the	terraces	are	gone.		At	the	present	time,		 	
	 there	are	no	laws	from	stopping	new	landowners	from	doing		
	 this.		The	landowner	who	put	the	terraces	in	had	to	leave		
	 them	for	30	years.		That	was	the	compliance	with	the		 	
	 conversation	assistance-	(SCS)
10. What specific media’s do you use monthly? For  
	 example-Pheasants	Forever	magazine.	Progressive	Farmer,		
	 Successful	Farming,	Farm	Journal,	Wallace	Farmer	and	the		
	 National	Farm	Report	on	Public	Television.
11. Would you be interested in learning more about  
 the certification process and Iowa Conservation  
 Connect’s program?  No		  
 a. Would you be willing to go through seminars  
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 to learn more about conserving land? No,	I	am	retired		
	 and	I	have	participated	throughout	the	years	and	my	farm	is		
	 being	farmed	with	conservation	in	mind.
12. how long has your operator farmed using   
 conservative methods? He	has	always	used	conservation		
	 methods	on	the	farms	he	owns	and	rents.
 a. What made you decide to use conservative  
 methods on your land? There	is	less	cost	for	tillage.
13. have conservational practices changed your land  
 for the better? On	some	areas	of	my	land
	 Comments:	A	lot	of	absentee	landowners	live	out	of	state.		
	 They	want	cash	rent,	so	they	have	Farm	Managers	and	pay		
	 them	a	percentage	to	manage	the	farm.		They	are	guaranteed		
	 so	many	dollars	an	acre,	so	most	operators	farm	all	the	land		
	 they	can	on	the	farm,	to	recover	their	costs.

Absentee Landowner Terry Stull

1. how much land do you currently rent out?  55 acres
2. how far do you live from the land you rent?	60	miles
3. do you know where to get information about   
 different conservational techniques, such as filter  
 strips and buffers? 	Yes	
4. Are you familiar with the government programs in  
 your area such as nRCS? 	Yes.		
 a. If so, which programs do you regularly   
  use? We	have	80	acres	enrolled	into	the		 	
	 WRP	(Wetlands	Reserve	Program)	in	Pocahontas	Co.			 	

	 On	several	farms	in	Buena	Vista	Co.	we	have	installed	buffer		
	 strips	along	waterways	to	stop	pollutants	from	entering	the		
	 waterways	CRP	(Conservation	Reserve	Program).			All		 	
	 our	farmland	is	enrolled	into	the	CSP	program	(Conservation		
	 Security	Program)	which	dictates	that	the	land	be	no-tilled		
	 and	provisions	made	for	wildlife	protection.		These	are	all		
	 administered	by	the	FSA	and	NRCS.
5. do you understand the benefits of conservative  
 farming? 	Yes.		We	have	used	ridge-till	practices	from	1993-	
	 2000	and	for	most	of	the	time	no-till	practices	from	2000	to		
	 present	time.		The	WRP,	CRP,	and	CSP	programs	were	initiated		
	 starting	in	2003
6. do your operators use conservative methods of  
 farming on your rented land? Probably	not.		The	land	is		
	 totally	flat,	conservation	tillage	requires	effort	and	planning,		
	 and	some	farmers	enjoy	tillage,	among	other	reasons.		
7. For what reason do you rent your land? 		The	land	is		
	 too	far	away	from	our	home	base	to	be	a	part	of	our		 	
	 operation.
8. For how long have you been renting to your current  
 operator? Since 2004 
9. Are there any conservation benefits that are   
 important to you?	Preventing	erosion	primarily,	less	use		
	 of	resources	(fuel	etc,),	improving	the	quality	of	the	soil,		
	 better	yields,	and	to	a	lesser	extent	protecting	wildlife.
10. What specific media’s do you use monthly?   
	 For	example-Pheasants	Forever	magazine.	Subscribe	to		 	
	 several		newspapers	and	receive	numerous	complimentary		
	 farm	magazines.
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11. Would you be interested in learning more about  
 the certification process and Iowa Conservation  
 Connect’s program?  Yes	-	as	detailed	in	answer	no.	4		
	 above	and	also	grassed	waterways.
 a. Could you describe the benefits and   
  drawbacks you currently see in the program  
  pertaining to your life? 	Buffer-strips.	no-till		
	 	 farming,	applying	the	correct	amounts	and	the		 	
	 	 correct		timing	of	fertilizers.	I	was	not	aware	of	the		
	 	 program	until	checking	out	the	web-site.
 b. Would you be willing to go to seminars   
  to learn more about conserving land?   
	 	 Probably	not	since	I	actively	farm	and	I	believe	I	am		
	 	 aware	of	the	programs	presently	available.
12. how long has your operator farmed using   
 conservative methods? December	of	the	previous	year
13. What made you decide to use conservative   
 methods on your land? 1970 when we started   
	 farming	tillage	was	necessary	to	control	weeds		 	 	
	 and	equipment	wasn’t	available	to	plant	into	plant		 	
	 refuse		 from	the	previous	crop	season.		Soil	erosion	and		
	 water	pollution	was	more	evident	then	and	can	only		 	
	 be	moderated	by	conservation	techniques.

InTERvIEWS By RAChEL WRIghT 

Absentee Landowner Chris Christiansen of Crescent, Iowa

1. how much land do you currently rent out? 50 acres,  
	 soy	beans
2. do you know where to get information about   
 different conservational techniques? Yes,	NRCS
3. do your operators use conservative methods of  
 farming?
 a. If no, Why not?
 b. If yes, What specific methods are used?   
  Drainage,	built	a	pond	to	help	drain	water	to	help		
	 	 build	habit	for	wildlife	and	help	farmland	quality.
4. For what reason do you rent your land? She does  
	 not	have	equipment	for	farming,	so	she	does	cost-sharing		
	 and	splits	the	expenses	and	splits	income.		This	provides	them		
	 with	additional	income.
5. how often do you update your lease agreement?  
 Every	year	and	has	had	the	same	operator	the	last	12	years.			
	 Her	operator	farmed	the	same	land	before	she	owned	it	and		
	 is	familiar	with	best	land	practices.		Talks	to	operator	a	couple		
	 times	a	year.
6. Are there any conservative benefits that are   
 important to you? If	so,	what	are	they?	Habitat	for		 	
	 wildlife,	like	deer,	phesants	and	ducks.		She	also	wants	to		
	 protect	her	investment.
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7. What types of media do you use regularly (3-7/  
 week)? For	example:	TV,	internet,	newspaper,	magazines?		
	 Magazines	like:	Outdoor	Iowa	Game	and	Fish,	Iowa	Sports		
	 Men,	Ducks	Unlimited.
8. What types of advertising catch your eye and are  
 memorable? Billboards,	while	driving	to	and	from	work,		
	 especially	the	electronic	ones	that	change.
9. What do you think of the name Iowa Conservation  
 Connect?  Likes it
10. What do you think of the slogan “Actively   
 Protecting your Land?”Likes	both	of	the	terms	actively		
	 and	protecting	and	thinks	they	are	strong	words.		She	doesn’t		
	 find	it	redundant.	
11. how long have you farmed using conservative   
 methods? Implemented	a	Pond	10	years	ago	to	protect	the		
	 wildlife	and	she	recognized	the	problems	with	their	operator’s		
	 current	farming.
12. What made you decide to farm using conservative  
 methods? NRCS	and	the	magazine:	US	Fish	and	Wildlife		
	 Service.		She	received	mailers	and	started	checking	into			
	 them	from	the	NRCS.		Some	organizations	helped	to	pay	for		
	 implementation	costs	and	had	received	some	tax	benefits		
	 after	using	the	conservation	method.
13. how has farming conservatively changed your   
 land?  More	wildlife	using	pond	and	made	more	land		 	
	 productive.		There	used	to	be	swampy	land	that	was	not		
	 armable	and	now	the	pond	helped	to	drain	the	water	from		
	 the	swampy	land.

Absentee Landowner Ruth neville: 71 years old

1. how much land do you currently rent out? 240 acres-   
	 farms	beans
2. do you know where to get information about   
 different conservational techniques? Does not seek  
	 conservation	methods.		She	used	to	farm	the	rented	out	land,		
	 and	would	then	get	conservation	information	from	farm		
	 magazines.
3. do your operators use conservative methods of  
 farming?	If	No,	Why	not?
 a. If yes, What specific methods are used? Yes		
	 does	not	plow	anymore	and	planted	brome	grass	to	help	the		
	 preserve	land.
4. For what reason do you rent your land? Retired			
	 farmer,	used	to	farm	the	land.
5. how often do you update your lease agreement?  
 Once	a	year,	she	has	3	operators	who	are	family	members.
6. Are there any conservative benefits that are   
 important to you? If	so,	what	are	they?	Values	wild	life,		
	 especially	the	pheasants	because	her	family	likes	to	hunt.			
	 Also	wants	to	keep	the	land	fertile	for	her	future	family		 	
	 members.		The	land	has	been	in	her	family	for	125	years,	and		
	 they	have	been	the	only	ones	to	farm	on	the	land.
7. What types of media do you use regularly (3-7/  
 week)?	For	example:	TV,	internet,	newspaper,	magazines?			
	 Newspaper	and	TV.	
8. What types of advertising catch your eye and   
 are memorable?	TV	commercials	and	direct	mailers	.		She		
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	 is	currently	on	Agren’s	mailer	list,	but	feels	like	they	do	not		
	 offer	conservation	methods	that	would	apply	to	her	land.
9. What do you think of the name Iowa Conservation  
 Connect? Likes it.
10. What do you think of the slogan “Actively   
 Protecting your Land?”	Thinks	it	sounds	good		 	
	 and	is	something	people	need	to	do.		Says	people	are	farming		
	 every	inch	they	can	and	that	is	not	good,	because	we	need		
	 to	have	land	for	wildlife	and	money	should	not	be	the	most		
	 important	thing	on	farmer’s	minds.
	 *She	is	interested	in	receiving	more	information	on	the	latest		
	 conservation	methods.

Owner and Operator john Landgraf

1. have you performed any conservation practices on  
 your land? 	If	so,	what	are	they?	Both	no-till	and	minimum		
	 tillage	operations.
2. Where is the location of your land?    Storm	Lake,	Iowa		
	 -	Buena	Vista	County	
3. how much land do you operate, what do you farm?  
 120 acres
4. how long you have farmed this land, and have you  
 experienced any problems such as soil erosion or  
 water pollution?	17	years	with	no	problems.
5. Are there any conservative benefits that are   
 important to you? If so, what are they? The	most		
	 important	thing	is	to	make	effort	to	keep	the	top	soil.

6. does your land have a water source such as a pond  
 or stream? A	stream
 a. do you have knowledge on water   
 conservation methods and how to keep your pond  
 or stream from polluting? Yes.	The	stream	has	a	grass		
	 filter	strip	on	both	sides
7. What do you think of when you hear the tagline  
 “Actively protecting your land”? A	fully	implemented		
	 conservation	plan	that	minimizes	soil	erosion	and	field	run-off.
8. Would any of you be interested in learning more  
 about the certification process? No.
9. how long have you farmed using conservative   
 methods?17	years
10. What made you decide to farm using conservative  
 methods? Wanted	to	minimize	soil	loss.
11. how has farming conservatively changed your   
 land? It	has	protected	it.
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InTERvIEWS By gInA MEyER

Operator Peters, Cherokee County

1. have you performed any conservation practices on  
 your land? 	If	so,	what	are	they?	Yes,	filter	strips
2. Where is the location of your land? Plymouth	and		
	 Cherokee	Counties
3. how much land do you operate? 160	Acres
4. how long you have farmed this land, and have you  
 experienced any problems such as soil erosion or  
 water pollution?	18	years
5. Are there any conservative benefits that are   
 important to you? If so, what are they?	Getting	the		
	 most	out	of	my	land	that	I	can.
6. does your land have a water source such as a pond  
 or stream? No
7. What do you think of when you see this name/ 
 logo? Very	catchy,	enjoy	the	colors.
8. Would any of you be interested in learning more  
 about the certification process? Yes,	as	long	as	I	had		
	 the	time	to	attend.
 a. Could you describe the benefits and   
  drawbacks you currently see in the program  
  pertaining to your life?	Might	not	work	into	my		
	 	 schedule	depending	on	when	are	where	it	would	be		
	 	 held.

 b. Would you be willing to go to seminars to  
  learn more about conserving land? If not  
  why? Yes,	as	long	as	I	had	the	time.
9. how long have you farmed using conservative   
 methods? The	past	10	years.
10. What made you decide to farm using conservative  
 methods? Was	the	better	thing	to	do	for	the	land.
11. how has farming conservatively changed your   
 land? It	hasn’t	necessarily	changed	my	land,	but	the	filter		
	 strips	have	helped	with	pollutants	to	nearby	waters.

Absentee Landowner Tim dreckman, Cherokee County, 
land in South dakota

1. how much land do you currently rent out? 320 Acers
2. do you know where to get information about   
 different conservational techniques? Local	NRCS
3. do your operators use conservative methods of  
 farming? Thus	far,	just	normal	farming	procedures,	but		
	 looking	to	start.
4. For what reasons do you rent your land? Too	far	to		
	 farm	self
5. For how long do you lease? 7	years
6. What types of media do you use regularly (3-7/  
 week)? For	example:	TV,	Internet,	newspaper,	magazines.		
	 Radio	(AM	and	FM)
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7. What types of advertising catch your eye and are  
 memorable? Newspaper	ads
8. What do you think of when you see this name/ 
 logo? Catchy
9. how long have you farmed using conservative   
 methods? Looking	to	start	within	the	next	year	or	two.
10. What made you decide to farm using conservative  
 methods? Best	of	interest
11. how has farming conservatively changed your   
 land? 	Made	it	more	profitable

Operator kim Carlson  
1. have you performed any conservation practices on  
 your land?  If so, what are they? No
2. Where is the location of your land? Cherokee	County
3. how much land do you operate? 80 Acers
4. how long have you have farmed this land, and  
 have you experienced any problems such as soil  
 erosion or water pollution? 30	years,	No.
5. Are there any conservative benefits that are   
 important to you? If so, what are they? Waterways,		
	 so	you	don’t	loose	all	the	soil.
6. does your land have a water source such as a pond  
 or stream? Yes,	creek
 a. do you have knowledge on water   
  conservation methods and how to keep your  
  pond or stream from polluting? No

7. What do you think of when you see this name/ 
 logo? Land	Conservation
8. Would any of you be interested in learning more  
 about the certification process? No
 a. Could you describe the benefits and   
  drawbacks you currently see in the program  
  pertaining to your life? No
 b. Would you be willing to go through seminars  
  to learn more about conserving land? If not  
  why?	No,	I’m	okay	with	how	things	work	now.	I’m		
	 	 too	busy.
9. Why do you choose not to use conservative   
 methods of farming?	I	have	flat	land
10. do you have any knowledge of conservative   
 methods? No 
11. do you know anyone that is practicing good   
 conservation skills?	No
12. do you understand the benefits of conservative  
 farming?	Yes
13. What would make you change to using more   
 conservative measures? If	I	farmed	hilly	land.
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InTERvIEWS By jOE jOhnSOn 
63 year old male, renter/operator 

1. have you changed your farming techniques over  
 time to account for conservation needs?
 a. No,	he	has	used	generally	the	same	techniques	since		
	 	 he	began	farming.		The	only	changes	have	been			
	 	 updates	to	technology	within	farming	machinery.		
2. Would you consider using modern conservation  
 techniques in order to preserve Iowa farmland?
 a. He	wasn’t	too	sure,	but	said	he	would	probably			
	 	 continue	his	same	processes	because	that	is	what	he		
	 	 is	comfortable	with.		
3. how is your relationship with the absentee   
 landowner you rent from? 
 a. Quite	distant,	he	doesn’t	have	much	contact	with		
	 the	landowner	besides	times	when	negotiations	are	involved.			
	 Also,	he	says	the	landowner	doesn’t	have	much	interest	in		
	 the	operations	taking	place	on	the	land	and	that	they	are		
	 generally	only	concerned	about	how	much	money	they		 	
	 receive	from	the	operator	renting	the	land.		
4. If there was a program that offered more   
 information on the need for conservation for both  
 absentee landowners and operators and wished  
 to match the two groups based on those   
 interested in conservation, would you be willing to  
 receive information about the program? 

 a. He	would	be	willing	to	receive	information,	but	it		
	 	 would	take	a	lot	for	him	to	change	his	farming		 	
	 	 practices	because	he	is	so	used	to	the	way	he	does	his		
	 	 work	and	hasn’t	had	any	problems	with	landowners	to		
  date.  
5. I informed him on the name of the product/project  
 and asked what he thought. 
 a. He	thought	the	name	“Iowa	Conservation	Connect”		
	 	 was	a	simple,	yet	effective	way	to	convey	the		 	
	 	 conservation	message.		He	liked	the	simplicity	of	the		
	 	 name	and	how	it	was	easily	recognizable.		Also,	he		
	 	 preferred	“Respect	&	Protect”	over	“Respect,		 	
	 	 Protect,	Connect”	because	he	felt	the	latter	was	a		
	 	 little	repetitive.		In	terms	of	the	colors,	he	thought		
	 	 green	and	blue	always	work	well	in	the	agricultural		
	 	 landscape.		
6. do you believe many operators would be interested  
 in this program? 
 a. He	thought	many	of	the	younger	farmers	would			
	 	 be	more	interested	as	they	are	more	connected	to	the		
	 	 “green”	movement,	but	thought	older	operators		
	 	 would	be	used	to	using	their	traditional	techniques		
	 	 and	would	be	less	likely	to	change	practices.		
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7. Should absentee landowners be more informed  
 and connected to the practices performed on their  
 land? 
 a. Yes,	he	felt	some	absentee	landowners	are	more		
	 	 concerned	about	the	money	and	less	concerned		
	 	 about	what	happens	on	their	land.		Although	he		
	 	 doesn’t	apply	many	conservation	techniques	himself,		
	 	 he	felt	there	were	other	operators	that	really	abuse		
	 	 the	land	they	rent	in	order	to	increase	yields.		He	said		
	 	 the	absentee	landowners	should	know	what	is	going		
	 	 on	with	their	investment	in	order	to	have	the		 	
	 	 opportunity	to	continue	making	money	off	of	it	in	the		
	 	 future.		

Owner/Operator/renter  

1. have you performed any conservation practices  
 on your land?  If so, what are they? Yes,	terraces,		
	 waterways,	seal	borders,	no-till	and	conservative	till.	Leave	as		
	 much	residue	on	top	of	soil	as	possible.
2. Where is the location of your land?  Northwest	Iowa
3. how much land do you operate? I	own	230	acres	and		
 180 rented
4. how long you have farmed this land, and have you  
 experienced any problems such as soil erosion  
 or water pollution?	Since	1978,	no	water	pollution,	soil		
	 erosion	definitely	yes	in	the	hills	after	hard	rain,	noticed	it		
	 when	using	tillage	going	up	and	down	hill	instead	of	contour	

5. Are there any conservative benefits that are   
 important to you? If so, what are they? Biggest	one		
	 for	him	is	terraces	prevents	hills	from	washing	away	and		
	 waterways	slows	the	run	off	water	down	,	and	allow	sought	to		
	 settle	in	instead	of	going	to	the	creek
6. does your land have a water source such as a pond  
 or stream? A	stream	that	leads	to	a	small	pond.
 a.do you have knowledge on water conservation  
 methods and how to keep your pond or stream  
 from polluting?  Minimal.		Creek	and	springs	in	the	middle		
	 of	field	that	feed	the	creek.	When	it’s	dry	no	water,	but	when		
	 there	is	a	lot	of	snow	and	rain	may	have	to	use	alternative		
	 route	to	field	because	of	high	water	in	drainage	and	creek.	
7. What do you think of when you see this name/ 
 logo? Iowa	Conservation	Connect	–	I	liked	it	its	catchy
8. Would any of you be interested in learning more  
 about the certification process? Sure
a. Could you describe the benefits and drawbacks  
 you currently see in the program pertaining to your  
 life?	No	Drawbacks	very	interested	and	willing	to	learn	more		
	 about	the	service,	whether	it	will	cost	or	not.
b. Would you be willing to go to seminars to learn  
 more about conserving land? If not why?  Yes		 	
	 definitely	especially	if	it	was	in	town	or	surrounding	area
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Owner/Operator  

1. have you performed any conservation practices on  
 your land?  If so, what are they?   Added terraces to  
	 land	to	prevent	soil	erosion	and	manipulated	the	land	to		
	 improve	drainage	that	led	to	surface	streams,	this	helps	water		
	 quality.	
2. Where is the location of your land? 	Northwest	Iowa
3. how much land do you operate? 250 acres
4. how long you have farmed this land, and have  
 you experienced any problems such as soil erosion  
 or water pollution? 	Farmed	the	land	for	18	years,	gifted		
	 from	mother.	Has	seen	every	problem,	always	working	to		
	 correct	something,	its	never	ending.	
5. Are there any conservative benefits that are   
 important to you? If so, what are they?  Keeping	soil		
	 from	eroding	is	important	so	that	healthy	soil	is	there	for		
	 future	crops.	
6. does your land have a water source such as a pond  
 or stream? A	stream	that	leads	to	a	small	pond.
7. do you have knowledge on water conservation  
 methods and how to keep your pond or stream  
 from polluting?		Minimal.	
8. Would any of you be interested in learning more  
 about the certification process? Sure

9. Could you describe the benefits and drawbacks  
 you currently see in the program pertaining to your  
 life? 	Might	be	hard	to	find	time	to	take	classes,	but	can	see		
	 the	benefit	of	the	knowledge.	What	would	the	cost	be?	
10. Would you be willing to go through seminars   
 to learn more about conserving land? If not why?   
	 Yes,	depending	on	cost	and	time	requirement.	
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InTERvIEWS By ALIShA WhEAT

Tom Stoneburner

1. how much land do you currently own? 88 acres and  
	 doesn’t	rent	out	land.	
2. do you know where to get information on   
 conservation? Yes,	but	do	not	use	conservation		 	
	 techniques.	Has	a	man	built	pond.	
3. What type of media do you use daily? Television,		
 Radio
4. What types of advertising catches your eye? Create  
	 simple	layouts.	
5. do you understand our name/logo? Yes	

 Al venteicher 

1. how much land do you currently rent out? None
2. do you know where to get information about   
 different conservational techniques?	Yes
3. do your operators use conservative methods of  
 farming? Yes,	no	till,	terraces,	and	ponds	for	cattle-	Boys	live		
	 on	his	land	but	he	conservers	his	land	already	with	somebody.	
4. What conservation techniques are beneficial to  
 you? Water	ways,	because	it’s	the	cattle’s	source	of	water.	
5. What type of media do you use daily? Radio and  
	 newspaper	no	television.

6. do you understand the meaning of Iowa   
 Conservation Connect?  Yes. 

Mark venteicher

1. how many acres of land do you currently own?	160		
	 acres	and	200	rents	for	cattle	
2. What conservation techniques do you currently  
 use? Water	ways,	for	making	ditches	and	buffer	strips.
3. do you rent your land? No	
4. What conservative benefits are important to you?  
 Water	ways,	for	cattle	(500	calves	and	600	cows)	
5. What type of media do you use daily? Mostly	internet,		
	 television,	and	radio
6. What do you do besides farm? Sells	seed	corn,	and		
	 does	some	auctioneering.	

Interviews by david Wilch

Absentee Landowner

1. how much land do you currently rent out? 50 acres
2. do you know where to get information about   
 different conservational techniques? Yes,	he	utilizes		
	 his	NRCS	office.
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3. do your operators use conservative methods of  
 farming?
 a. If no, Why not?
 b. If yes, What specific methods are used?  No-	
	 	 Till	Farming	and	Filter	Strips	
4. For what reason do you rent your land? Extra	Income
5. For how long do you lease? Usually	3	years,	he	has	gone		
	 to	5	years	for	people	he	knows.
6. Are there any conservative benefits that are   
 important to you? If so, what are they? Their	main		
	 concern	is	utilizing	the	land	for	as	long	as	possible.
7. What types of media do you use regularly (3-7/  
 week)? TV,	Radio,	Internet,	Newspaper
8. What types of advertising catch your eye and   
 are memorable? Didn’t	really	know,	something		 	
	 that	is	different	than	other	advertisements.
9. What do you think of when you see this name/ 
 logo? It	works,	and	they	really	enjoy	the	tagline	with	it.

Absentee Landowner

1. how much land do you currently rent out? 200 acres  
2. do you know where to get information about   
 different conservational techniques? USDA/NRCS		
	 office
3. do your operators use conservative methods of  
 farming?

 a. If no, Why not?
 b. If yes, What specific methods are used?  No		
	 	 Till,	Drainage	Tile,	Crop	Rotation
4. For what reason do you rent your land?	Source	of		
	 income
5. For how long do you lease?  Annually,	practically		 	
 guarantee their current renter a re-sign.
6. Are there any conservative benefits that are   
 important to you? If so, what are they? Extend	the		
	 longevity	of	the	land.
7. What types of media do you use regularly (3-7/  
 week)? Internet,	Television,	Newspaper,	Radio	during		 	
	 commutes
8. What types of advertising catch your eye and are  
 memorable?	Images	catch	my	eye	more	than	a	catchy		
	 slogan.
9. What do you think of when you see this name/ 
 logo? It	is	a	strong	name,	and	makes	sense	with	the	cause.
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Absentee Landowner

1. how much land do you currently rent out? Around 
60		 	 acres
2. do you know where to get information about   
 different conservational techniques? Ag	Magazines		
	 usually	spark	their	ideas.

3. do your operators use conservative methods of  
 farming?
 a. If no, Why not?
 b. If yes, What specific methods are used?	No		
	 	 till,	Filter	Strips,	crop	rotation,	
4. For what reason do you rent your land? 	Extra	income
5. For how long do you lease? 	3	years	generally.
6. Are there any conservative benefits that are   
 important to you? If so, what are they? Makes their  
	 land	valuable	for	a	longer	period	of	time.
7. What types of media do you use regularly (3-7/  
 week)? Newspaper,	TV,	Radio,	Magazine
8. What types of advertising catch your eye and are  
 memorable?	Proof	of	benefits.		They	want	to	see	how	they		
	 can	benefit	from	the	product,	not	just	be	told.
9. What do you think of when you see this name/ 
 logo? It’s	ok,	they	really	enjoyed	the	tagline.
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